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Dear friends,

This past summer, I celebrated my fifth anniversary 
at Baldwin Wallace and reflected on the journey. 
While I knew from day one that BW had so much to 
offer—from its heritage and devoted alumni to the 
welcoming community my family has experienced—
the last five years have confirmed that BW is truly 
exceptional. We have all the ingredients for lasting 
success here through the gifts of  our faculty and staff, 
the commitment of  our students, and the enduring  
generosity of  our alumni and friends.

As it did in 2012 and still does today, for me, BW 
stands for student-centered intentional excellence. 
From students to staff to faculty, we don’t settle for 
“just good enough.” Our new Bachelor of  Fine 
Arts in Theatre, programs in engineering, applied 
mathematics and national security, and Masters in 
Public Health are a few examples of  how we keep opportunities current, fresh and responsive, driven by 
market demand and the desires of  our students and their families. Most importantly, we strive to keep BW 
affordable by containing costs and through the growing number of  endowed scholarships that support our 
diverse and deserving student body.

In the last year, ten of  our STEM majors were the first college students in the nation to spend a week 
at Space Center U at Houston’s Johnson Space Center. There, they dove into complex problems that 
revealed much about themselves, their abilities and each other. BW’s Cyber Defense team received top 
awards in national and state competition. Faculty and staff continued to build relationships in Zambia and 
met with the nation’s president and first lady to expand study abroad and service learning opportunities. 
Extraordinary things are happening at BW and wherever BW students go. 

At BW, the passion for student success, campus pride and the sense of  community are palpable. With the 
contributions of  our community both near and far, Baldwin Wallace is evolving into a more extraordinary 
version of  itself, and we thank you for helping us make it happen.

All good wishes, 

 

Robert C. Helmer, President
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AUGUST
BW Launches BFA in Acting
Fall 2016 ushered in BW’s first Bachelor of Fine Arts (BFA) in Acting. Currently the  
only BFA in Acting in Northeast Ohio and the only BFA in classical acting in the  
Midwest, the program capitalizes on BW’s strengths in theatre and music theatre  
while offering cross-program faculty teaching and exceptional professional  
development opportunities for students. Course offerings include movement,  
stage combat, dance, theatre history, singing, stagecraft and directing. A  
partnership with Cleveland’s acclaimed Great Lakes Theater (GLT) at Playhouse 
Square provides students with opportunities to understudy roles and earn equity 
points as well as audition opportunities with GLT’s partner theatres, the Lake Tahoe 
Shakespeare Festival and Idaho Shakespeare Festival. The BW-GLT alliance is  
one of only a handful of recognized, active partnerships between an equity theatre 
and an undergraduate program.

JANUARY
BW Hires New Head Coach, Jim Hilvert
In January, BW announced the hiring of the Yellow Jackets 
head football coach, James N. Hilvert. Hilvert’s resume 
includes serving as the head coach at LaSalle High School 
in Cincinnati where he won two state championships, and 
head coach at Thomas More College in Crestview Hills, Ky., 
where he amassed a 67-19 record, making him one of  

the winningest active coaches in the NCAA at the time. Prior to Thomas More, Hilvert 
was an assistant head coach and defensive coordinator at then-College of Mount  
St. Joseph in Cincinnati. He also coached two finalists for the Gagliardi Trophy, given 
to the best player in the nation in NCAA DIII football. Hilvert looks forward to building 
lifetime relationships with players as a coach and mentor.

FEBRUARY
Tennis Coach Reaches 500th Career Win
On Saturday, February 25, BW’s tennis coach Brian Rector won his record-setting 
500th career match—more than any other Ohio tennis coach at any level, male or 
female. Rector, now in his 28th season at BW, won the record-setting matches when 
the Yellow Jackets defeated both Washington & Jefferson College and Westminster 
College at the North Ridge Tennis and Golf Club in North Ridgeville, Ohio. Taking 
over the coaching position from his former coach Truman Fields in 1989, Rector is 
most proud of current and former student-athletes who have gone on to duplicate 
his own undergraduate Academic All-American recognition and to re-write the  
BW records for singles and doubles victories. “We have a tradition of excellence and 
are proud of the fact that five of our tennis student-athletes have earned Academic  
All-America acclaim and five have earned the OAC Player of the Year award,” he  
said. Many of Rector’s former tennis players have gone on to become teaching 
professionals and coach tennis at the high school and college level. 

APRIL
Expanded Ovation Festival
In its 10th year of recognizing campus excellence, a new twist on BW’s Ovation 
celebration expanded the celebration over 10 days from April 19-28 to include an 
art exhibition, Conservatory of Music and theatre performances, Summer Scholars 
presentations and other campus events. On April 27, the Ovation Day of Excellence, 
Ovation’s primary activities, including a kick-off celebration and displays of research 
posters, live presentations and performances, remained in the Conservatory of 
Music. New this year, activities reached across Seminary Street with a coffee house 
featuring beverages, snacks, live music and poetry readings in Marting Lounge, and 
a soapbox at Lyceum Square, where students could engage passersby in dialogue.

APRIL
Jacket Philanthropy Project  
Surpasses $100,000 Giving  
Milestone	
For the last eight years, BW students 
have taken advantage of an innovative 
academic service learning opportunity,  
the Jacket Philanthropy Project (JPP).  
JPP courses are offered in several 
subject areas, including Public Health 
(health and social justice), Sociology 
(urban community life), Psychology 
(child maltreatment), Business (training 
& development) and English (grant 
proposal writing). Throughout these 
semester-long courses, students  
volunteer with local nonprofit organizations, prepare a grant proposal seeking funding for the organization, and 
then evaluate proposals to award available funds. In spring 2017, JPP courses surpassed the $100,000 mark in 
grant awards to more than 50 community partners.

JPP students report that their course experience has been life-changing – they plan to continue serving and 
giving to nonprofit organizations in ways they hadn’t imagined prior to taking the course.  To create a permanent 
endowment for the program and secure its future, BW is launching a JPP $100,000 Endowment Challenge to 
double the program’s impact – benefitting both BW students and the community. Thus far, JPP grant funding has 
been made possible through the generous support of the Zilber Family Foundation, a supporting foundation of 
the Jewish Federation of Cleveland; The George W. Codrington Charitable Foundation; Harry K. and Emma R. Fox 
Charitable Foundation; and BW’s David & Frances Brain Center for Community Engagement.

MAY
BW’s Cyber Defense Team Celebrates Wins 
throughout the Year 
2016 saw BW’s Cyber Defense Team notch several wins 
in state, regional and national competition. At the end 
of the spring 2017 semester, a team of five students 
won first place in the silver bracket and fifth place 
overall in the postseason National Cyber League (NCL) 
National Championship. Their competition experience 
in fall 2016 semester, where they took fifth in the silver 
bracket and tenth overall, likely prepared them for this 
victory.  Earlier in the year, the team won first place 
in the Ohio Collegiate Cyber Defense Competition 
(CCDC) for the fifth year in a row, their seventh victory 
overall, and placed in the middle of 10 schools in the 
Midwest Regional CCDC in Chicago. The team’s coach, 
Ken Atchison, BW associate professor of math and 
computer science, credits their experiences with prob-
lem solving, troubleshooting and working as a team 
for their increasingly strong performances. “It speaks 
to the dedication of the students, the strength of the 
computer network security program, and the support 
of the BW community that we continue to compete 
and do well,” he said.

NOVEMBER
New Support for Student Veterans
Just in time for Veteran’s Day 2016, BW opened a 
Veterans Resource Center (VRC) on the lower level  
of BW’s Student Activities Center (SAC) to create a  
welcome and supportive setting for military and 
veteran students. The VRC provides space for BW’s 
approximately 85 student veterans to receive  
counseling on VA benefits including educational 
benefits, referrals on a variety of on-and-off-campus 
resources, and provides a great way for students to 
get involved with BW’s Student Veterans Organization. 
The center also offers a quiet environment for hanging 
out or doing homework, with two computer stations, 
a kitchen area and TV, and provides space for veteran 
service organizations and community partners to 
conduct veteran outreach events.

JUNE
BW Forges Partnerships 
in Zambia	
In May, 18 Speech-Language 
Pathology (SLP) graduate 
students spent a 15-day clinic 
practicum in Zambia serving 
communities around the region 
with speech and language 
services. This unique opportunity 
came about through the work 
of Chisomo Selemani, assistant 
professor of communication 
sciences and disorders. A BW 
graduate and native of Zambia, 
Chisomo played an instrumental 
role in establishing this partner-
ship, which has also led to the 
enrollment of the first Zambian 
speech-language pathology 
graduate student in Fall 2017. First-year BW SLP graduate students will have the 
opportunity to pursue this practicum on an ongoing basis. 

Building on the positive momentum of the SLP program, a contingent of BW 
faculty and staff visited Zambia in June to explore study abroad and service learn-
ing opportunities for BW students. Welcomed by the First Lady of Zambia Esther 
Lungu and Zambia’s Permanent Secretary of the Ministry of Higher Education 
Owen Mugemezulu in a meeting at the nation’s Statehouse, members of the BW 
team included Colleen Visconti, dean of BW’s School of Health Sciences, Scott Plate, 
associate professor of theatre, John DiGennaro, director of Institutional Planning and 
Effectiveness, and Christie King Shrefler, director of Study Abroad & Explorations.

JUNE
Business Research Center Powered by Bloomberg Opens	
With a gift from BW Trustee and School of Business alumnus Stephen Boesel ’68, BW students and faculty now 
have insider access to global financial markets, thanks to the opening of the new BW Business Research Center. 
This dynamic, multipurpose space in Kamm Hall, which is easily configured for lectures, independent research 
and student groups, features 12 new terminals equipped with Bloomberg Professional service—the software 
platform that has become industry standard in the financial and business sectors.

Students and faculty now have full access to the same data used by leading professionals to make real-world 
business decisions. The platform also offers a global news service, electronic trading, a host of analytics features 
and a certification program. In Fall 2017, the terminals were fully integrated into finance and accounting curricula, 
with students in those programs achieving full Bloomberg certification through Bloomberg Market Concepts.



“I  have the great honor of  telling you about two  
of  the most meaningful relationships in my  
life, NASA and Baldwin Wallace, and how  

they came together through incredible leadership.

“Since 1954, NASA has made the impossible 
possible. The men and women of  NASA have 
landed on the moon seven times. From the science 
and technology that led to the moon landing, we 
now have cell phones, GPS, solar energy, new 
ways to combat diseases, robots, cordless tools, 
and memory foam mattresses among literally 
thousands of  other commercial products.      

“Going to the moon was an incredible feat  
because NASA scientists had to invent, design, 
and problem solve EVERYTHING, including 
every need and issue they encountered. They 
selected the astronauts and ground crew,  
designed the spacecraft and selected and tested 
the food to be eaten on board. On Apollo 13, the  
average age of  the ground crew members who 
solved the oxygen problem and returned those 
on board safely to Earth was 26 years old. There 
was no blueprint to follow—the crew was in 
uncharted territory. NASA will have to show the 
same inventiveness in traveling to and landing on 
Mars, truly a pioneering journey.

“On November 10, 2016, I was lucky enough  
to be on the BW campus at the Center for  
Innovation and Growth (CIG) having lunch with 
members of  BW’s Advancement team, faculty 
and staff working with STEM majors, and  
representatives from CIG. Our plan was to  

casually discuss NASA and the leadership 
workshops my firm leads in Houston. We started 
to dream together. What if  ten interested BW 
students could fly to Houston over spring break 
and spend a week at Space Center U at Johnson 
Space Center? Would ten students be willing to 
take the leap? Was this dream too big, too quick?  
Where would the funding come from? Would the 
curriculum be challenging for college students 
majoring in STEM fields? How could this dream 
come to fruition in 120 days?

“The group who came together that day went 
from ‘what if ?’ to ‘what’s next?’ First, President 
Helmer blessed the concept, recognizing the 
possibilities for BW students. His own interest in 
space science since childhood made this  
opportunity irresistible.  Stephanie Forstner, 
BW’s director of  STEM student initiatives, and 
Dr. Jim McCargar, Dean of  BW’s School of  
Natural Sciences, Mathematics and Computing,  
helped tailor the Space U curriculum with 
STEM educators in Houston, transforming it 
from a program directed at talented high school 
students to one that truly pushed college STEM 
majors into new territory. The focus of  the  
Space Center U program is to solve real problems 
related to a manned mission to Mars, with  
challenges involving rocketry, thermal and  
cryogenic shielding, habitation design, and  
robotics. BW’s Advancement staff secured  
sponsorship from Dr. Michael Reep ’93 and 
Wyatt Clark and other lead donors to provide 
scholarships for every participating student.  
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To boldly go where BW has not gone before: 
The Reep-Clark Space Experience 
at NASA Johnson Space Center’s  

SPACE  
CENTER  

U
On a bright November day in 2016, a panel of female  

entrepreneurs gathered in BW’s Kulas Hall for the Ernst &  
Young Innovation Summit entitled “Winning Women,” hosted  
by BW’s Center for Innovation and Growth. Susan Bixler ’72,  

CEO of the Bixler Consulting Group and a member of the panel, 
spoke to the crowd gathered of her long-standing relationship 

with NASA’s Johnson Space Center in Houston and the  
entrepreneurial mindset required to travel to Mars. Her  

contagious passion for the innovation, flexibility, risk, and team 
work at NASA led to the possibility of BW students spending 

spring break at Johnson Space Center, a vision that came true 
only five months later.

Ten months later, on September 7, 2017, Susan shared the  
origin of the Reep-Clark Space Experience, the project that  

enabled ten students to spend a week at NASA’s Space Center U, 
at the James Wallace dinner honoring leadership donors in the 

previous fiscal year. 

I changed after coming back from 
Space Center U. I am more confident 
about my future and within myself…. 
I don’t see failure as failure anymore; 
I see failure as a chance to open up my 
options and reinvent things. 

 			   – Helen Nguyen ’19



disciplines are needed to address the future  
needs of  the space industry. These careers range 
from engineers to computer scientists and also  
biologists interested in the impact of  space travel 
on human systems, for example. By becoming 
passionate learners, problem solvers and  
innovators, BW STEM students will be preparing  
for careers in space science not yet even imagined.  

“Bo Royer ’17, the Reep-Clark team leader and 
a physics major who graduated in May, recently 
interviewed for a position at a local company that 
specializes in communication payload design and 
analysis, web portal development for engineering 
tools and cognitive networking with software-
defined radios. This is the cutting edge of  space 
science. We can now envision a future where 
students, perhaps working with our Center for 
Innovation and Growth, are starting their own 
businesses in areas related to space science. 

“This year, we are looking for bigger and better.  
We will continue to rely on the generosity of  
committed donors going forward to sustain this 

Staff at BW’s Center for Innovation and Growth 
provided the glue that kept the project cohesive, 
on track and on time. 

“Together, we were driven and passionate to  
create this opportunity for students, to illuminate 
future careers in space science and to affirm their 
contribution to the space industry.  Just as we had 
pushed to create this opportunity, we encouraged  
them to stretch themselves and make what 
seemed impossible, possible in their lives.     

“On March 5, 2017, the Reep-Clark Space  
Experience was launched with an inaugural 
group of  ten inspiring BW students landing for 
 a week-long adventure in Houston.”

Dr. Jim McCargar spoke of  the project’s impact 
on BW students following Susan’s remarks:

“It’s difficult to put into words exactly what the 
Reep-Clark Space Experience has come to mean 
to BW’s School of  Natural Sciences, Mathematics 
and Computing, and of  course to our students. 
Susan did a wonderful job describing the genesis 

of  this opportunity. Two phrases that she used 
early on in her remarks to describe NASA are 
striking: “Making the impossible, possible” and  
“…they had to invent, design, and problem-
solve EVERYTHING.” There may not be better 
words to describe the mission of  our School. 

“Simply put:

• We are committed to excellence and innovation 
   in STEM education.

• We want our students to be aspiring, passionate, 
   perpetual learners and problem solvers.    

“The Reep-Clark Space Experience is the  
embodiment of  this vision. The project was  
innovative and instilled a love of  learning and 
problem solving within a very unique environ-
ment. Students “see” the value of  solving 
unscripted problems, innovating and teamwork. 

“As with anything new, the unexpected benefits 
of  an experience are unknown until after the 
fact. For example, students had not been aware 
of  careers in space science and just how many 
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future-focused opportunity. With new program 
launches this semester in Engineering, Applied 
Mathematics and Environmental Science, we 
expect student demand to be high for the Reep-
Clark Space Experience. One student recently 
asked about the experience and noted that he 
and at least 15 of  his friends were interested. The 
experience is an opportunity that we plan not 
only to retain, but to expand and offer to more 
BW students going forward.  

“Thank you to the team that pulled together to 
launch this opportunity at Baldwin Wallace,  
especially our very generous donors that  
provided the lead gift, Dr. Michael Reep and  
his partner Wyatt Clark.  Dr. Reep is a BW 
alumnus and his partner, Wyatt Clark, works at 
NASA Glenn.  From the outset, they were both 
enthusiastic supporters of  this project. This gift 
and all of  the collaborative effort surrounding 
the organization and launch of  the inaugural 
Reep-Clark Space Experience was a powerful 
reminder of  what makes this University so great. 
Thank you.”
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When time to complete our tasks  
became [shorter], we decided to try  
trial and error. We realized this was  
much more efficient…because problems 
were answered immediately and we  
were able to see why something didn’t 
work and how to fix it.  
                                                  – Marissa Samsel ’19

After spending a significant amount  
of  time programming, our rover was 
quickly dispatched by a hill—because  
its center of  the balance did not easily  
allow for climbing. We learned that  
accounting for circumstances we cannot 
control is as important as designing the 
parameters we can control.  
					     – Bo Royer ’17

One significant personal takeaway is that 
I would like to work at NASA, or a place 
like it. I am interested in sustainable  
energy research and policy, and this trip 
helped me understand that NASA is not 
just about space – so much of  their  
research is applied on Earth as well.   
				    – Callie Jakuszeit ’17

I was forced out of  my introverted shell 
to get the most out of  this experience.…
Some of  my favorite moments were the 
personal moments we had just talking 
to the people at NASA. They were truly 
wonderful people who wanted nothing 
more than for us to succeed.  
					     – Kyle Ray ’20
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Baldwin Wallace University

Impact Report
2016–2017

Profit & Loss Statement  as of 6/30/2017	 	

	 Fiscal 2017	 Fiscal 2016
	 7/1/16 to 6/30/17	 7/1/15 to 6/30/16
	 Unaudited	 Audited		

Revenue		
Tuition & Fees	 $      106,934,554	 $    103,750,486
Operating Gifts 	 1,333,571	 1,197,160
Auxiliary Revenue	 20,290,064	 20,445,073
Endowment Earnings & Interest	 1,739,089	 1,762,539
Seminars	 634,668	 511,920
Federal Work Study &  
Organized Activities	 662,871	 645,309

Total Revenue	 $  131,594,817	 $ 128,322,469

Student Financial Aid	 (39,630,195)	 (37,948,803)

Adjusted Revenue	 $  91,964,622	 $ 90,373,666
		
Expenses		

Labor		
Faculty Salaries	 $     22,257,198	 $      21,150,941 
Administrative & Staff Salaries	       21,474,052	       20,454,823
Student Wages	 2,648,894	 2,663,937
Other Wages	 381,820	 411,171

Total Salaries & Wages	 46,761,964	 44,680,872
Benefits	 13,744,994	 13,130,771

Total Labor	 $     60,506,958	 $     57,811,643
		
Non-Labor		
Overhead Costs	 11,531,176	 11,954,085
Contracted Services	 4,423,916	 4,358,898
Cost of Goods Sold	 5,534,156	 5,768,173
Other	 2,678,575	 2,403,993
Debt Interest	 624,465	 631,113
Depreciation	 5,576,512	 5,163,518

Total Non-Labor	 $     30,368,801	 $     30,279,780	
	

Total Expenses	 $  90,875,759	 $ 88,091,423	
	

Positive Margin	 $        1,088,863	   $ 2,282,243

SOURCES OF GIFT INCOME
Total: $6,868,955

Endowment
$2,304,905

Capital 
Projects
$1,246,551

Trustees
$1,805,631

Alumni
$1,792,263

Friends
$965,877Current Students

$4,092

Faculty,  
Staff, Emeriti

$419,396

Parents
$104,626

Corporations,  
Organizations, 
Foundations 
and the OFIC
$1,777,071

ENDOWMENT
in millions at June 30

 2012            2013              2014             2015	  2016	  2017

$165.0

$114.0
$125.3

$141.4
$157.7

$149.0

WHERE GIFTS ARE DESIGNATED
Total: $6,868,955

Restricted
Current Funds

$1,929,594
Annual  
Giving 
Funds
$1,387,905
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Dr. John Cox ’64

Mr. John and Mrs. Ann ’67 Dahne H

Mr. James ’67 and  
	 Mrs. Linda ’64 Dettmer

Mr. John, Jr. and Mrs. Esther ’62 Dick

Mr. William ’63 and  
	 Mrs. Leslie ’64 Doster

Mr. Patrick ’71 and  
	 Mrs. Daryl ’72 Dunlavy H

Mr. James, Jr. ’71 and  
	 Mrs. Barbara Greetham H

Mr. Melvin ’67 and  
	 Mrs. Ellen “Sue” ’59 Grunau

Dr. Chungsim Han and  
	 Mr. Charles Shalkhauser

Mr. Edward Han

Dr. Robert and Mrs. Linda Helmer

Mr. Michael ’69 and  
	 Mrs. Virginia Himoff

Mr. William ’56 and  
	 Mrs. Mary Lou ’58 Hunger

Mr. Bruce and Mrs. Stacy ’92 Hunt

Mr. Edward “Ned” Hyland, Jr. ’76

Mr. Chris Lytle ’72 and  
	 Ms. Sarah McCann H

Mr. Sorin and Mrs. Felicia Marpozan

Dr. Michael Melampy and  
	 Ms. Nance Hikes

Mr. Steven ’60 and  
	 Mrs. Dolly ’61* Minter H

Mr. Richard ’53 and  
	 Mrs. Jane ’53 Nash H

Mr. Steve ’69 and Mrs. Laura Nobil

Capt. John and  
	 Mrs. Suzanne ’67 Patterson

Mr. Paul and Mrs. Miriam Pendleton

Mr. Charles ’86 and  
	 Mrs. Katherine Rotuno

Mr. Charles Saunders ’63* H

Mr. James ’53 and  
	 Mrs. Marilyn ’53 Schmidlin

Mr. John ’66 and  
	 Mrs. Maureen Skurek

Mr. Mark ’75 and  
	 Mrs. Stephanie Summers

Mr. Ted ’51 and  
	 Mrs. Irene ’53 Theodore H

Ms. Abby Trombley ’04

Mr. John ’65 and  
	 Mrs. Margaret Zinkand

$1,000-$2,499
Mrs. Myrna Allshouse ’56

Mr. Douglas ’90, ’93 MBA, and  
	 Mrs. Kristy Amy

Mrs. Helen Ankrom ’44 H

Mr. Robert and Mrs. Jan ’57 Archer

Mr. John Arning ’69

Mr. George ’58 and Mrs. Jo Asadorian H

Ms. Kimberly Atkinson ’95, ’01 MBA

Mr. James ’71 and  
	 Mrs. Patricia Aussem

Mr. Walter and Mrs. Laura ’88 Avdey

Mr. Stanley Ball ’08

Mr. Michael ’88 and  
	 Prof. Karen Baraona

Mrs. Kathy McKenna Barber ’70  
	 and Mr. Dave Barber

Dr. Gerald ’53 and  
	 Mrs. Carol Barnett H

Mr. Burdette Barth* ’41 H

Mr. C. Peter ’76, ’81 MBA,  
	 and Mrs. Lynne Barth

Mr. Erik Bartholomy ’89

Mr. Theodore ’66 and  
	 Mrs. Esther ’68 Barto

Mr. Joseph ’70 and  
	 Mrs. Kathleen ’69 Bassett

Dr. Sally Bauer ’66

Mr. Jay Baumler

Mr. Thomas ’82 and  
	 Mrs. Rebecca Bechtel

Mr. Larry Beck ’71 H

Mr. Clifford Bemis ’70 H

Mr. Dennis and Mrs. Amy ’81 Bender

Mr. Anthony Berni ’95

Mr. Ernest Biebel

Mr. James Bills ’90

Honor Roll of Donors
Baldwin Wallace University acknowledges and thanks the 
following donors who have supported BW at the $500 and 
more level in the last fiscal year.  While all gifts are important 
to the University, we honor and celebrate philanthropy 
at this level for its significant impact on BW students, 
programs and facilities. For a complete list of donors, go to 
www.bw.edu/giving/thank-you
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IMPACT 
2016–17 : 750 meals for the residents of  Quarrytown, an affordable housing complex for seniors  

in Berea, were prepared by BW’s Campus Kitchen program.
IMPACT 
2016–17 : 208 full-time students studied abroad in 31 different countries in 2016–17.

The Rev. Dr. Paul and Josephine Mayer  
Rare Book Scholar

Justin Frankeny ’18
Under the leadership of John DiGennaro, Director  

of Library Services, the Rev. Dr. Paul and Josephine  

Mayer Rare Book Room in Ritter Library has  

become a treasure trove for lovers of books,  

history and music. With support from the Mayer Rare Book Room fund, BW 

students interested in special collections have had opportunities to conduct 

research projects while receiving a stipend for their work. Most recently, Justin  

Frankeny, a senior composition and music history and literature student  

from Moon Township, Pennsylvania, conducted a project organizing and 

cataloging materials from the Ridenour Folk Songs of Rural Ohio collection 

with the fund’s support and direction from Librarian John Curtis. Interested  

in studying music history at the graduate level, Justin gave a presentation  

on his work at a summer 2017 conference and at a Conservatory of Music 

convocation recital this fall.  He looks forward to turning his efforts into the 

creation of a search tool for the collection later this year.



Mr. Duane, Jr. ’84 and  
	 Mrs. Carla Bishop

Mr. A. Bryan Bonds

Dr. Lawrence and  
	 Mrs. Bonnie ’62 Boram H

Mr. Randy ’72, ’88 MAED, and  
	 Mrs. Connie ’72, ’80 MAED, Border

Mr. Larry and Mrs. Gayle Boron

Ms. Rosemary Boston ’62 and  
	 Ms. Scarlett Daley

Mr. Dwight ’80 and  
	 Mrs. Susan Bowden

Mr. Paul and  
	 Mrs. Christine ’84 Branstad

Ms. Virginia Brooks ’66

Dr. Margaret P. Brooks-Terry ’66

Dr. Robert and Mrs. Janet ’66 Brown

Dr. Ronald ’58 and Mrs. Judith Bruce

Mr. Brian ’86 MBA, and  
	 Mrs. Beth Bucher

Mr. James ’49 and  
	 Mrs. Maureen Buchwald

Mr. Charles ’58 and  
	 Mrs. Charlene Budd

Mrs. Margaret Callinan ’89

Dr. Mary Anne Cavicchi

Mr. Lee ’81 and Mrs. Loretta Chaplin

Ms. Santora Chin ’97

Mr. G. Michael and  
	 Mrs. Susan ’85 Clark H

Ms. Loretta Clark ’61 and  
	 Mr. Dave Downing H

Mr. Corey ’07 and  
	 Mrs. Elizabeth ’07 Clay

Dr. Ronald ’58 and  
	 Mrs. Sheri ’59 Cole

Mr. Thomas ’71 and  
	 Mrs. Susan Conger H

Mr. George ’59 and  
	 Mrs. Martha Connolly

Mr. Timothy ’80 and  
	 Mrs. Anne Cowen

Mr. Ryan Cross ’97 H

Mr. William Crotser ’49

Dr. William ’60 and  
	 Mrs. Janet ’60 Daly

Mr. Kevin ’99 and  
	 Mrs. Christine ’01 Davenport H

Dr. Pierre and Mrs. Beth ’89 David

Mr. Owen ’64 and  
	 Mrs. Joan ’67 Davidson

Mr. Charles ’56 and  
	 Mrs. Virginia Deeds

Mr. Richard Desich, Jr.

Mr. Jeffrey ’94 and  
	 Mrs. Kimberly Dettmer

Dr. John and Mrs. Heidi DiGennaro H

Dr. Trina and Mr. Terry Dobberstein

Mr. Richard ’59 and  
	 Mrs. Patricia Draper

Mr. Gary ’73 and  
	 Mrs. Lois Drenik

Mr. Michael ’73 and  
	 Mrs. Denise Dubyak

Mr. Raymond ’51 and  
	 Mrs. Jane ’52 Ernest

Mr. Howard, Jr. ’65 and  
	 Mrs. Lucy ’65, ’95 MAED, Evans

Dr. Lutul ’98 and  
	 Mrs. Tenisha Farrow

Mr. David Flamberg ’85 MBA

Dr. Ronald Fleming ’54 and  
	 Mrs. Katherine Fort ’55

Dr. Celia Flinn ’71

Rev. Charlton Fotch, Jr. ’67 and  
	 Mrs. Sheila Dutton

Mr. Hunt ’68 and  
	 Mrs. Gail ’68 Gammel 

Mr. Tom ’92 and  
	 Mrs. Jenna ’92 Garfield

Mr. Robert and Mrs. Jayne Garrett

Mr. John ’68 and Mrs. Judith ’61 Gill

Dr. Richard ’61 and  
	 Mrs. Sharon Gilmor

Ms. Lynne Glaiter ’63

Dr. R. Bonnie ’59 Glaser

Ms. Janet Gosche ’82 and  
	 Mr. Timothy Opsitnick

Mr. Erik Gottfried ’99

Mrs. Doris Grame

Ms. Hellen Greenway ’87

Mr. Harold ’51 and  
	 Mrs. Alma Gene ’51 Guenther H

Dr. Joyce Hagel-Silverman ’59

Dr. Donald ’51 and  
	 Mrs. Ruth ’69, ’79 MAED, Hagen H

Mr. Jeffrey ’72 and  
	 Mrs. Patricia ’72 Haines

Mr. Melvin Hakola ’51

Mr. Daniel Halcik, Jr. ’73

Mrs. Janice Hamilton ’63 H

Mrs. Amy Herlehy ’84

Mr. David Hickle ’74

Mr. Kenneth ’73 and  
	 Mrs. Kathleen Hignett

Dr. Stephen and  
	 Mrs. Elaine ’80 Hilliard

Mr. John, III ’66 and  
	 Mrs. Margaret ’68 Hodge

Mr. Andrew ’83 and  
	 Mrs. Robin ’82 Hoehn

Dr. Willis ’67 and Mrs. Jo Holcombe

Mr. Richard ’80 and  
	 Mrs. Christine ’79 Holdrup H

Mr. William, Jr. ’71 and  
	 Mrs. Cynthia Horr

Mr. Frederick and  
	 Mrs. Susanne ’76 Howarth

Dr. John ’67 and Mrs. Adaire ’67 Hoyt

Dr. Joseph ’81 MAED, and  
	 Mrs. Joan Hruby

Mr. Neal ’63 and  
	 Mrs. Cheryl Hubbard

Mr. Steven and Mrs. Diane ’86 Hupp

Mr. James ’86 and 
	  Mrs. Marilyn ’89 Jaroszewski

Mr. Alan Javorcky ’61

Dr. Thomas ’66 and  
	 Mrs. Penny ’66 Jones

Mr. Rudolf* and Mrs. Joan Kamper

Mr. Jeffrey ’02, ’03 MBA, and  
	 Mrs. Nicole Keller

Mr. Don ’57 and Mrs. Marianna Kelly

Mr. David and Mrs. Deborah Kendrick

Mr. Elliot Kennel

Dr. Carolyn Kercsmar ’72 and  
	 Dr. Robert Bast

Mr. T. Patrick and  
	 Mrs. Denise ’74 Kerr

Mr. Andrew Killian ’65 H

Mrs. Renee Kitts

Ms. Roberta Kloth Cripps ’59 H

Mr. Mark and Mrs. Lacey Kogelnik

Mr. Thomas Konkoly ’68  H

Mr. Merle Koppenhafer ’52 H

Dr. Ernest ’50 and  
	 Mrs. Carol ’50 Kozma

Mr. Robert “Terry” ’65 and  
	 Mrs. Pamela Krivak

Dr. Edward and  
	 Mrs. Katherine ’71 Kvet

Dr. Daniel Lacey ’67

Mr. William ’62 and  
	 Mrs. Diane Lacey H

Mr. Charles Lafferty ’73

Mrs. MaryLou Lamb ’72

Mr. Stephen Lappert

Mrs. Patricia Ann Lawrence ’60

Mr. Chester ’67 and  
	 Mrs. Diane Lesniak

Mr. Howard Lewis, Jr.

Mr. David Leyerle ’61

Mr. Thomas and  
	 Mrs. Margaret Limbert H

Mr. Robert ’51 and  
	 Mrs. Maureen Lorenz H

Ms. Michelle Macartney ’85, ’89 MBA,  
	 and Dr. Kim Schaeffer

Mr. John “Ron” ’61 and  
	 Mrs. Peggy Magaw

Mr. Michael ’78 and  
	 Mrs. Karen Maher

Mr. William “Joe” ’83 MBA, and  
	 Mrs. Deborah Mallin

Mr. Charles Masa ’01

Mr. Daniel and  
	 Mrs. Muggsy ’59 Mason

Mr. Carlton Mathews ’80

Mr. Paul ’84 and  
	 Mrs. Joanne Matousek

Mr. Edgar “Ted” and  
	 Mrs. Barbara ’58 Maugans

Dr. James Maxwell, Jr. ’73

Mr. Robert May H

Mr. Joseph ’51* and  
	 Mrs. Marlene Mayer

Mr. Edward, Jr. ’51 and  
	 Mrs. Gail Mazeski

Ms. Symone McClain ’96

Mr. Daniel McKelway

Dr. James Medling ’72 and  
	 Ms. Patricia Franta

Mrs. Nancy Miller ’63

Mr. Gene ’53 and Mrs. Mollie Molnar H

Mr. James and  
	 Mrs. Claudia ’71 Monnett

Mr. Ralph Moody ’80 H

Mr. G. David Moon H

Mr. Edward ’75 and  
	 Mrs. Betty Napoleon

Mr. Brian, Jr. and  
	 Mrs. Michelle ’91 Nason

VADM Peter Neffenger ’77  
	 and Ms. Gail Staba

Mr. Julius ’49 and Mrs. Ann Nemeth

Mr. Don and  
	 Mrs. Joanne ’57 Norenberg H

Mr. Michael ’69 and  
	 Mrs. Linda Occhipinti

Mr. James ’64 and  
	 Mrs. Sara ’64 O’Grady

Dr. John O’Toole

Mrs. Katherine Overmyer ’60

Mr. George ’93 and  
	 Mrs. Mary Beth Panstares

Mr. John, Jr. ’70 and  
	 Mrs. Pamela Payne

Mr. Paul and Prof. Susan Penko

Mr. John ’67 and Mrs. Susan ’67 Petty

Mr. Robert Phillipp, III ’17 MBA

Mr. John ’72 and Mrs. Joan Ragsdale

Mr. John and Mrs. Georgann Raney

Mr. Thomas ’66 and  
	 Mrs. Helen ’66 Rathburn H

Mr. Christopher Reid ’69 and  
	 Mrs. Randi Thompson H

Mr. William Reniff ’83 MBA

Mr. Robert and  
	 Mrs. Suzanne ’67 Reynen

Mr. George and Mrs. Letitia Richard

Mr. Brian ’94 and  
	 Mrs. Christina ’05 Richardson

Mr. John ’61 and  
	 Mrs. Nancy Riemenschneider

Mrs. Judy Riemenschneider H

Dr. Timothy Riggle and  
	 Ms. Barbara Peterson

Mr. Patrick Riley

Mr. Allan Rodd ’54

Mr. Robert ’62 and  
	 Mrs. Lorraine Ross

Ms. Kathleen Sands ’66

Mr. William Sano ’66 H

Mr. David and Mrs. Lisa ’99 Schauer

Honor Roll of Donors, continued
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IMPACT 
2016–17 : 5,688 hours of  service to needy organizations were provided by 114 BW students  

who participated in Alternative Break trips to 12 cities in the U.S.
IMPACT 
2016–17 : 212 students were enrolled in 14 different service-learning courses focused on topics 

from ecology to nutrition to community resiliency. 

Mr. Andrew Schmitz ’96 and  
	 Mr. Thomas Bell

Mr. Richard ’56 and  
	 Mrs. Audrie Schnaterbeck

Mrs. Sandra Schutt ’62

Mr. Walt Scott ’49

Mr. Colin and Mrs. Lisa ’89 Sheppard

Dr. Larry ’64 and  
	 Mrs. Nancy ’63 Shinn

Mr. Frank Shoemaker ’87 and  
	 Ms. Marta Perez-Stable ’81

Mr. David ’64 and  
	 Mrs. Rennie Siebenhar

Mrs. Nancy Skabar ’71

Ms. Connie Smith ’86

Mr. Duane and Mrs. Linda Smith

Mrs. Doris Snedeker ’46 H

Ms. Grace Snyder ’61

Mr. Jonathan ’68 and  
	 Mrs. Cleo ’71 Sonneborn

Dr. Robert ’67 and  
	 Mrs. Cynthia Speer

Mr. Robert ’59 and  
	 Dr. Susan ’58 Spellman

Mr. Mark and Mrs.  
	 Christina ’99, ’04 MAED, Sponseller

Mr. Rodney ’85 and  
	 Mrs. Deborah ’86 Sprang

Mr. Albert, Jr. ’63 and  
	 Mrs. Caren Stahmer

Ms. Sharon Stiner

Mr. John Suchan ’74* H

Halcik Family Scholarship Recipient 

Bailee D’Amore ’18
Seeking to honor his parents, Daniel, Sr. and Edith 

“Eadie,” and the health care professionals who  

provided gentle, quality care to them over the  

years, Dan Halcik, Jr. initiated the Daniel, Sr. and 

Edith “Eadie” E. (Meinhardt) Halcik Scholarship to 

support students pursuing careers in health care. 

The first recipient of the fund, senior Bailee D’Amore of McDonald, Ohio, not 

only plans to pursue a career in medicine, she’s already been accepted into 

medical school. Bailee, a public health major and biology minor, is part of 

BW’s Primary Healthcare Advancement Program and plans to become a  

primary care physician in an underserved community. The scholarship also 

supports students in BW’s nursing and physician assistant programs.

Bailee, a Student Ambassador, had an unexpected opportunity to meet Dan, 

Jr. and his father, Dan, Sr. at the 2016 James Wallace dinner honoring BW’s 

leadership donors. “Meeting your father and listening to all the wonderful 

things you both said about your mother makes me all the more honored to 

have received a scholarship in their name. I hope to be as positive as she was 

and as hardworking through all my life’s endeavors,” she writes in a letter 

of gratitude to the Halcik family. Bailee will begin medical school at 

Ohio University’s Heritage College of Osteopathic Medicine after graduating  

from BW in May 2018.



Mr. Thomas ’64 and  
	 Mrs. Sandra Thieman

Dr. Carol Thompson H

Mr. Daniel Tompkins

Mr. James Trever ’68 H

Mr. Thomas and Mrs. Diane Tyrrell H

Mr. William and  
	 Beverly ’69 Van Duzer

Ms. Susan Van Vorst

Mr. Donald ’74 and Mrs. Lauri 
VanNiel

Mrs. Gail Vavruska-Marcum ’85

Mr. Jackman and Mrs. Jane Vodrey

Mr. Butch and Mrs. Ruth Walker

Mr. Thomas and  
	 Mrs. Shirley Waltermire

Mr. Boyd ’62 and  
	 Mrs. Judith Warnsman

Dr. Richard Wasnich ’64

Mr. Kenneth ’75 and  
	 Mrs. Mary Weber

Ms. Chanin Wendling ’91 and  
	 Mr. Karl Voss

Dr. Edward ’55 and  
	 Mrs. Diane White H

Mr. Harvey and Mrs. Leslie Wilcox

Mr. Joseph ’80, ’82 MBA, and  
	 Mrs. Barbara Winland

Mr. Russell, Jr. ’75 and  
	 Mrs. Pamela Wolff

Mr. Steven Woods ’12 MBA

Mr. Allen ’81 MBA, and  
	 Mrs. Gayle Yurko

Mrs. J. Carol Zajkowski ’57

Mr. Kenneth and  
	 Mrs. Ruth ’61 Zippler

Mr. Gary ’74, ’84 MBA, and  
	 Mrs. Orysia ’74 Zrimec

$500-$999
Dr. Ghassan ’91 and  
	 Dr. Karyn Lyn ’90 Abdallah

Mr. Michael Abraitis, III

Mr. Paul, Jr. ’69 and Mrs.  
	 Kathleen ’83, ’88 MAED, Adams

Mrs. Mary Jo Aho ’50

Mr. Bryant ’69 and  
	 Mrs. Susanne Alford

Mr. Stanley ’55 and  
	 Mrs. Patricia Andrews

Dr. William ’63 and Mrs. Hilda Bank

Dr. Laird Barber H

Mr. Joseph and  
	 Ms. Carolyn ’92 Bearlepp

Mr. Charles ’65 and  
	 Mrs. Mary Becker H

Mr. Ernest ’79 MBA, and  
	 Mrs. Georgia Bell

Rev. Larry ’74 and Mrs. Rose Bell

Mr. David ’55 and  
	 Mrs. Shirley ’56 Benson H

Dr. Jeffery ’69 and Mrs. Carol Blake

Mr. Harry and  
	 Mrs. Margaret Blumenthal

Mr. Richard ’67 and  
	 Mrs. Elizabeth Bohrer

Ms. Jessica Bonelli

Mr. Glen ’50 and  
	 Mrs. Bonnie ’49 Booth

Dr. Cathryn Booth-LaForce ’70

Dr. Laura “Kris” Bosworth ’67 and  
	 Mr. Lamont Schultz H

Mr. Gary Brierley

Dr. Terrence and Mrs. Joanne Brizz

Mr. Curt ’90 and  
	 Mrs. Donna Marie Brown H

Mrs. Nancy Brueggeman ’59

Ms. Leslie Buck ’96

Mr. Scott Burnham ’79 and  
	 Mrs. Dawna Lemaire ’80

Mr. Alan ’60 and Mrs. Nancy Burns

Dr. David ’75 and Dr. Mary Burnsides

Mr. Charles ’61 and  
	 Mrs. Virginia Burton

Mr. James ’70 and  
	 Mrs. Barbara Butcher

Prof. Thomas and  
	 Mrs. Jeanne Campanella

Mr. Paul ’70 and  
	 Mrs. Sherry ’71 Carleton

Mrs. Judith Carrigan ’61

Capt. James ’62 and  

	 Mrs. Lynn Caughey

Mr. Ronald ’70 and  
	 Mrs. Barbara ’72, ’92 MBA, Chidsey

Mr. William ’66 and  
	 Mrs. Karen ’69 Clark

Mr. Elton Coleman ’47 H

Mr. J.D. and Mrs. Jennifer Collins

Mr. Jeffrey ’76 and  
	 Mrs. Barbara ’76 Collins

Mr. Tim ’81 and  
	 Mrs. Christine Collins

Mr. Robert “Tom”, Jr. ’66 and  
	 Mrs. Marcia ’67 Cossaboom

Ms. Edwardyne Cowan

Mrs. Gloria Crum H

Mr. Benjamin Czarnota ’04

Mr. Edward and  
	 Mrs. Laura ’93 D’Amato

Mr. Kenneth Dancik
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Honor Roll of Donors, continued

Ms. M. P. Daniels

Mr. Ronald Deike ’91 MAED, and  
	 Dr. Naomi Feldman

Mrs. June Demmerle

Mr. Harold ’63 and  
	 Mrs. Deborah Dietz

Mr. Joseph DiLalla ’97

Mr. Robert ’92 and  
	 Mrs. Carrie ’94 Drovdlic

Mr. Louis, III and  
	 Mrs. Melissa ’90 Dunn

Dr. Clayton and Mrs. Tamara Dusek

Dr. Robert ’65 and  
	 Mrs. Marcia ’93 Ebert

Mr. Richard ’46 and Mrs. Peggy Eser

Mr. Robert ’01 MBA, and  
	 Mrs. Kathy Esper

Dr. Guy and Mrs. Beth Farish

Ms. Muhaymina Farsy ’70

IMPACT 
2016–17 : $3,786 was raised by students for students through BW’s Student Giving 

Council, which has awarded 24 scholarships since 2012.
IMPACT 
2016–17 : 214 students, representing all schools of  the University, presented 122 projects ranging 

from performances to oral presentations to research posters at Ovation 2017.

Dr. Naomi Feldman and  
	 Mr. Ronald Deike ’91 MAED

Mr. Guy Fisher ’91 H

Mr. Greg ’97, ’10 MBA, and  
	 Mrs. Michele ’97, ’04 MBA, Flanik

Dr. Joseph Flood ’75 and  
	 Dr. Jeanne Likins ’75 H

Mr. Robert and  
	 Mrs. Hallie ’74 Forcinio

Dr. William Fraser

Mr. Richard ’76 MBA, and  
	 Mrs. Christie Frenchie

Mr. Robert Frick

Mr. Robert ’75 and  
	 Mrs. Charlotte Fricker

Mr. Ronald and  
	 Mrs. Susan ’64 Friedman

Mr. James ’91 and Mrs. Suzi Fuller

Mr. James Gaffney ’51

Mr. David ’82 and  
	 Mrs. Barbara Gaume

Mr. Blake and Mrs. Linda ’88 Glasser

Rev. Ronald Goetz ’56

Mr. Scott and Mrs. Jody ’92 Halley

Mrs. Carol Hamblet H

Mrs. Elaine Hammond ’55

Rev. James, Jr. and  
	 Mrs. Miriam ’67 Hanke

Mr. Charles “CJ” Harkness and  
	 Mrs. Chante Gaulden

Mr. Bruce Harlan ’48

Mr. William ’70 and  
	 Mrs. Peggy ’71 Harper

Mr. Robert ’66 and  
	 Mrs. Sheila Harrigan

Mr. George “Barry” ’69 and  
	 Mrs. Dee Dee ’69 Heckler

Mrs. Mary Hedberg ’60 H

Mr. Paul ’71 and  
	 Mrs. Elizabeth ’72 Hemminger

Mr. Philip Herman ’02

Ms. Jill Herrick ’81 MAED H

Mr. Douglas Hesche ’15 MBA

Mr. Dustin Heslep ’07 MBA

Mr. Robert ’77, ’89 MBA, and  
	 Mrs. Joanne ’79 Heun

Mr. William ’55 and  
	 Mrs. Patricia ’55 Hilbrink

Dr. Randy ’90 and  
	 Mrs. Christine Hinkle

Dr. Peter and Mrs. Carol Ann Hoekje

Dr. Edward and  
	 Dr. Lynn ’92 Horvath

Mr. Jeff Istok ’90

Mr. Philip ’67, ’75 MAED, and  
	 Mrs. Janet Jerauld

Mr. Rodell “Biff”, Jr. ’68 and  
	 Mrs. Suzanne Johnson

Ms. Janet Kail ’69

Mrs. Thelma Kaluzsa ’50

Dr. George ’70 and  
	 Mrs. Mary Kappakas

Dr. Isaac ’62 and  
	 Mrs. Heidi Kikawada

Mr. Richard ’58 and  
	 Mrs. Audrey Kiplinger H

Ms. Jill Kneisley ’82

Mr. Glen ’70 and  
	 Mrs. Carol ’70 Konet

Mr. Shankar and  
	 Mrs. Ranjani Krishnamurthy

Ms. Katherine Kropf

Mr. Donald and  
	 Mrs. Mary ’67 Kuehn

Mr. Robert and Dr. Susan Kuznik

Mr. Anthony and  
	 Mrs. Julainne ’84 Layman

Mr. Douglas ’66 and 
	 Mrs. Sylvia ’66 Lee

Mr. Robert Lee ’56

Mr. Timothy and  
	 Mrs. Aimee ’97 Leeth

Mr. Daniel ’93 and  
	 Mrs. Claudia Lenarz

Mr. William ’57 and  
	 Mrs. Barbara Lowe

Mr. Daniel and  
	 Mrs. Deborah ’79 Lucas

Mr. William, III and  
	 Mrs. Susan MacDonald

Mr. Thomas ’71 and  
	 Mrs. Gail ’73 Maher

Ms. Shirley Mann ’86

Mr. William, Jr. and  
	 Mrs. Judith ’61 Marin H

Mr. Samuel ’83 and  
	 Mrs. Tracy Martello

Mr. Wilkerson and  
	 Mrs. Marilyn ’63 Marvel

Dr. Kelly ’92 and Mrs. Rose Maxwell

Mr. Thomas Mayernik ’86

Ms. Margaret McConnell ’66

Mr. William McDiarmid ’50

Dr. John McDonnell, IV ’06

Mr. Craig and  
	 Mrs. Erin ’90 McDowell

Mr. Francis “Bud” ’61 and  
	 Mrs. Judith ’62 McNellie

Mrs. Geraldine McTigue ’76

Mrs. Paula Mealey ’58

Mr. John and Mrs. Ruth Mercer

Mr. Bruce and Mrs. Linda Mihalik

Ms. Chris Gitlin Miles ’55

Mr. Craig ’78 and  
	 Mrs. Mary Alice ’76 Miller

Mr. James Miller ’54

Mr. Richard and Mrs. Deborah Miller

Ms. Janet Moses ’68 H

Mr. Frederick and Mrs. Linda Moss

Mr. Dennis ’93 and  
	 Mrs. Kristine Neate

Ms. Rosely Nguyen ’03

Dr. Robert ’64 and Mrs. Lisa Norris

Mr. John and  
	 Mrs. Jan ’66 Oberholtzer

Mr. Don ’60 and  
	 Mrs. Mary Ann Obert

Ronald McDonald House Intern  Receives 
Expy Award

Margaret Currie ’18
Recognized for her ability to bring her classroom 
skills to the workplace, Margaret Currie, a BW  
senior English creative writing major from Parma, 
Ohio, was honored as Northeast Ohio’s “Best  
Intern” at the spring 2017 Expys luncheon.  

Margaret, who held a yearlong internship at Ronald McDonald House  
Charities of Northeast  Ohio, was one of hundreds of interns nominated  
for the award. A panel of independent judges selected her based on her  
contributions in feature writing, web and social media content creation, event 
planning and board presentations. 

Initially, Margaret began her semester-long internship as part of BW’s 
Humanities at Work Program, supported by The Cleveland Foundation’s  
Fenn Educational Fund. She extended her experience for a full year with  
encouragement from her supervisor and mentor, Ann Newman, CEO of  
Ronald McDonald House Charities of Northeast Ohio, Inc., and continues  
to serve the organization. Now in its seventh year, The Expys is an annual 
event that recognizes the best interns, advisors, mentors and internship programs 
in Northeast Ohio. The name is derived from ’experiential’ internships.

Barbara Geiser Popeney Scholarship  
Recipient 

Patrick Peralta ’17
A 13th birthday present set Patrick Peralta on a path  

he pursued at BW—studying and performing  

classical guitar. Patrick, the oldest of seven children,  

received the gift of guitar lessons, and after  

many years of study, graduated in May 2017 

as a guitar performance major in BW’s Conservatory of Music. Another  

gift, the Barbara Geiser Popeney Scholarship, relieved some of the  

financial burden of tuition and enabled him to devote more time to  

practice and honing his craft. “The financial support I received from this 

scholarship for two years was converted into time spent practicing my 

instrument and preparing myself for my graduate school auditions.”  

Patrick’s long-term goal is to perform and become a studio professor at a  

conservatory of music. He credits the Popeney family and their gift for  

helping him become a more skilled and disciplined musician, and he  

hopes to pass these attributes on to his own students one day. “I believe  

one-on-one teaching is the highest form of musical education. I look forward 

to being able to pass on what I know to others who will do the same,” he  

said. Patrick recently began graduate work in guitar performance and  

literature at the Eastman School of Music, Rochester, NY.



For a complete list of donors go to www.bw.edu/giving/thank-you		  Impact Report 2016–17	 1716	 Impact Report 2016–17	           	 *Deceased           H Heritage Society	                                                   

IMPACT 
2016–17 : 100% of  first year students with financial need were awarded a need-based grant  

or scholarship.
IMPACT 
2016–17 : 29% of  first-year students entering BW in Fall 2017 were first-generation  

college students.

First-Time Donors to Baldwin Wallace University
In the last year, nearly 550 alumni, parents, employees, 
friends of the University, organizations and current students 
made their first gifts to BW.  We thank them for making 
the University a philanthropic priority in their lives and 
for joining a community of over 4,500 annual supporters. 
Their gifts, whether $5 or $5,000, add up in a BIG way and 
support a wide range of initiatives -- from scholarships to 
experiential learning opportunities to athletic facilities. 
Baldwin Wallace University is pleased to welcome these 
donors to the YJ4L Gives community.  Names of current 
students in the 2016-2017 academic year are boldfaced.

Ms. Maryam Abrahim ’09

Ms. Kelly Adams

Ms. Kelly Albainy-Crosby

Ms. Omnia Ali ’17 MBA

Mr. Richard and Mrs. Kimberli Aller

Ms. Jennifer Anderson ’01

Mr. Frank and Mrs. Tracy Anderson

Ms. Carol Andregg

Mr. Nicholas and  
	 Mrs. Karen Anikienko

Mr. David and Mrs. Lisa Antell

Mr. Robert Apanasewicz

Mr. Raphael Aragon ’16

Mr. Alan and Ms. Laura Arkus ’97

Mr. Kevin and Mrs. Katrina Arnold

Mr. Spencer Aukerman

Ms. Rachel Bailey

Mr. Nicholas Baldasare ’15

Mr. Stanley Ball ’08

Dr. Swagata Banik

Ms. Lauren Bara

Mr. Andrew and Mrs. Nancy Barnes

Mr. John Barrett ’17

Mr. Michael Bates and  
Mrs. Lorrie Bowen

Mr. Nathan Battle

Mr. Tristen Battle-Hardy

Mr. Ryan Beach

Dr. Kerry Bebie

Ms. Lauren Becker

Ms. Catherine Beifus

Ms. Julia Bejjani

Ms. Michelle Bell-Holliday

Ms. Haley Benn ’14 MAED

Mr. Brig Berney

Ms. Stephanie Berning

Mr. Mark Beyer

Mr. Robert Billig and  
	 Mr. Richard Vida

Ms. Madison Blackman ’17

Mr. Kelvin Blake ’17

Mr. Anthony Bolles ’06

Mrs. Denise Bolton

Mr. A. Bryan Bonds

Ms. Jessica Bonelli

Mr. William Boone, Jr. ’98

Mrs. Deborah Borgos

Ms. Laura Boswell

Mr. David and  
	 Ms. Lauren ’89 Bowen

Mr. Steven Boyd

Mr. Yuriy Boyko ’13

Mr. Carmine Brasacchio ’04

Mr. Terrence and  
	 Mrs. Teresa Brennan

Ms. Tamara Brennan

Mr. Michael and  
	 Mrs. Linda Brewer

Mr. Steven ’97 and  
	 Mrs. Meagan Bruno

Mr. Gary Bryner

Mr. Lyle and  
	 Mrs. Patricia Bufogle

Mr. Daniel Bullock ’15

Ms. Agnes Burger

Ms. Jill Burkhart

Mr. Sean Burnham

Mr. Christopher and  
	 Mrs. Jennifer Butcher

Mr. Cameron Cabot

Ms. Margaret Campbell

Mr. Brian and  
	 Mrs. Christine ’94 Cancian

Ms. Alyssa Cannella

Ms. Kara Carpenter ’17

Mr. Nathan Carr

Ms. Kaitlyn Carr

Mr. Scott Carter

Mr. Jonathan Cartwright ’16

Ms. Joyce Casey

Ms. Victoria Casper

Ms. Joyce Castle

Mr. Douglas and Mrs. Kelly Charnley

Mr. Ben Cherington

Mr. Nathan Cherry

Mr. Kaleb Chesnic ’14

Ms. Yanxin “Kelly” Chi ’02 MBA

Ms. Yi-fang Chiang

Mrs. Toni Chuhran

Mr. Larry and  
	 Mrs. Michelle ’98 Chuppa

Ms. Jane Ciuni

Ms. Nicole Clesh

Mr. Philip Clippinger ’17

Ms. Caroline Cogan ’16 MBA

Ms. Larysa Cohee

Ms. Christina Collins

Mr. J.D. and Mrs. Jennifer Collins

Mrs. Tina Colonna and  
	 Mr. Lundy Montagino

Ms. Marjorie Comella

Mr. David ’75 and  
	 Mrs. Deborah ’77 Comodeca

Ms. Kathleen Conry

Dr. Lauren Copeland

Ms. Samantha Copthorne ’90

Ms. Susan Corzatte

Dr. Pamela Couch

Mr. Larry Cousineau ’88

Ms. Edwardyne Cowan

Ms. Allyson Crays

Mr. Jon Crays

Ms. Emma Crespo-Smith ’15

Mr. Reid Crossen ’15

Ms. Olivia Culkar

Mr. David and  
	 Mrs. Patricia Cuthbertson

Mr. Joseph and Mrs. Joan Cwiklinski

Mr. Bruce and Mrs. Kathleen Danko

Ms. Agnes Datko

Ms. Jacqueline Davey

Mr. Robert and Mrs. Karen David

Ms. Mary Davis

Mr. Ellis Dawson ’16

Mr. Larry and Mrs. Pauline Dean

Mr. Thomas Deangelis

Dr. Rob Deemer

Mr. Steven and and  
	 Mrs. Roxanne Delarge

Ms. Crystal Delpin

Mrs. Arlene DeLuca

Ms. Megan Denman ’08

Mr. Richard Desich, Jr.

Ms. Melissa Dickey

Ms. Brenda Dillon ’17 MAED

Mr. Shaun Dillon

Mr. Jeff and Mrs. Laura Dim

Mr. Dante Dixon

Ms. Ksenija Dobrijevic ’16

Ms. Rita Dowd-Mikolajczyk

Mr. Matt Dowdell ’13

Mr. James Doyle

Mr. Malick and Mrs. Fatou Drame

Mr. John Duncan

Mrs. Leslie Dunford

Mr. Jerry and Mrs. Linda Durkee

Mr. Mark O’Leary ’72

Mr. C. Dwight and  
	 Mrs. Shirley Oltman

Mr. Thomas Parker ’80

Mrs. Carole Parnell ’64

Mr. Wendell ’50 and Mrs. Mary Parr

Mr. Douglas and Mrs. Tracy Paulson

Dr. Daniel Pavsek H

Mr. Jess, Jr. ’58 and Mrs. Gillian Petty

Dr. Lee and Mrs. Carolyn Pickler

Dr. Russell Plumb, Jr. ’65

Mr. Douglas ’75 and  
	 Mrs. Ann ’77 Radcliffe

Mr. Archie ’57 and Mrs. Ann Rader

Mrs. Mary Rajki ’72

Mr. Ronald ’64 and  
	 Mrs. Judith ’64 Reinking

Mr. Scot and  
	 Mrs. Andrea ’92 Richardson

Mr. Christian Riemenschneider ’86

Ms. Shirley Riley ’57

Dr. Richard Rodda ’67 and  
	 Mrs. Janet Curry H

Ms. Dawn Rodeheffer ’66

Mr. Kenneth and Mrs. Laurie Rogg

Mr. Bruce and  
	 Mrs. Diane ’89 Roubaud

Mr. John and  
	 Mrs. Virginia ’42 Rutledge

Mr. Frank and Mrs. Pamela ’70 Ryle

Dr. Rebecca Sanders ’97

Ms. Jo Suzanne Sargeant

Rev. Richard ’67 and  
	 Mrs. Arline Sarley

Dr. Patrick and Angela Cosiano Education 
Scholarship Recipient 

Angel Redman ’19
Angel Redman followed in her mother’s footsteps 
in her goal of becoming a teacher. Her mother,  
Patricia, a fourth grade teacher in North Royalton,  
attended Baldwin Wallace in the 1980s when  

Dr. Pat Cosiano was chairman of BW’s Education Division, and Angela  
Cosiano was a department lecturer and supervisor in BW’s student teaching  
program. Nearly 30 years later, Angel received the Dr. Patrick and Angela  
Cosiano Education Scholarship to support her pursuit of an Early Childhood 
Education degree with a Generalist 4-5 Endorsement and an English as a  
Second Language Learner’s certificate. The Cosiano Scholarship provides  
financial support to top education majors who demonstrate a commitment 
to pursuing a career in teaching. In a letter to her scholarship donors, Angel  
described how she decided teaching was the right choice for her: “Growing 
up with my mother being in the field of education gave me a sense of her  
passion for this career, and the joy it brought her. She would always tell me  
she didn’t consider her job ’work,’ because she loved every minute she spent 
with her children in her classroom.” Angel, a junior at BW, is currently honing 
her teaching skills as a preschool teacher at a Strongsville daycare center.

Mrs. Barbara Sawrey ’73

Mr. Jerome ’58 and  
	 Mrs. Cathy ’58 Schacht

Mrs. Clarence, III and  
	 Mrs. Adrianne ’81 Scheurman

Mr. Carl and  
	 Mrs. Eugenia Schoendorfer

Dr. John Schulenberg and  
	 Dr. Cathleen Connell

Prof. Lynn Schulte ’04 MBA

Mr. James Schumann ’63, ’65

Mr. Richard ’68 and  
	 Mrs. Lanalee ’69 Scott

Ms. Renee Shaker ’78

Mr. George Short ’70

Mr. Kevin ’84 and  
	 Mrs. Linda ’83 Shudy

Mr. Alexander ’74 and  
	 Mrs. Laura Shumay

Mr. Paul and Mrs. Shirley ’54 Simms

Mr. Anthony ’99 MBA, and  
	 Mrs. Francesca Siracusa

Rev. Leonard Sjogren ’67

Mr. Ronald ’71, ’82 MAED, and  
	 Mrs. Phyllis Skelley

Mrs. Miriam Slejko ’67

Mrs. Betty “Jean” Smith ’48

Mr. Roy Smith ’66

Mr. Steven Smith ’86

Mr. Roger and Mrs. Lynne Snowdon

Mrs. Virginia Sorg

Mr. Thomas ’57 and  
	 Mrs. Dale Spooner

Dr. Barbara Sposet

Mr. Randy ’92 and  
	 Mrs. Shannon ’97 Sprang

Mr. Michael ’72, ’76 MBA, and  
	 Mrs. Frances St. Clair

Dr. Stephen and Mrs. Laurie Stahl

Dr. Gary ’62 and  
	 Mrs. Mary Ann Staples

Mr. Daniel and Mrs. Susan ’74 Stare

Mr. Eric and Mrs. Ellen Stephens

Mr. Max ’58 and Mrs. Patricia Stone

Mrs. Donna Sullivan Kidd ’67 H

Dr. Donald ’47 and  
	 Mrs. Mary Swegan H

Rev. James ’62 and  
	 Mrs. Jacquelyn Taggart H

Mr. Michael ’89 MBA, and  
	 Mrs. Elizabeth Taipale

Mr. Brian and Mrs. Diana Taussig

Mr. Joseph and  
	 Mrs. Nancy ’67 Tessman

Mr. Thomas ’02 and  
	 Mrs. Jennifer Theis

Mr. J.M. “Mike” ’74 and  
	 Mrs. Michele Thomas

Rev. John Tolley ’61 and  
	 Mrs. Sarah Birch-Tolley ’60

Mr. Steven Tonnesen ’70 and  
	 Mrs. Arlene Iovinella-Tonnesen

Dr. Richard ’70 and  
	 Mrs. Connie Tressel

Mr. David Tressel ’73, ’78 MAED

Dr. Donald ’71 and  
	 Mrs. Jane ’71 Underwood

Dr. Rebecca VanVoorhis ’66

Mr. Jeffery and  
	 Mrs. Catherine ’03 MBA, Wahl

Mr. Michael and  
	 Mrs. Suzanne ’97 Walczak H

Mr. Eddie, Jr. ’55 and  
	 Mrs. Nancy ’55 Wardlow

Mr. Richard ’72 and  
	 Mrs. Deborah Weisgerber

Dr. Rosemary Weltman

Mr. David ’65 and  
	 Mrs. Caroline Werner

Mr. Douglas and  
	 Mrs. Rhonda ’91 Wight

Ms. Lois Wolf  ’68

Mrs. Lynn Wood ’98

Ms. Carolyn Wyatt ’67 and  
	 Mr. Michael Moore

Dr. Christian ’89 and  
	 Mrs. Angela Wypasek

Mr. Kenneth and  
	 Mrs. Sandy ’80 MAED, Yasch

Honor Roll of Donors, continued
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IMPACT 
2016–17 : $22,000 increase in 2017 donations to the Big Give over 2016.

Mr. Joseph and  
	 Mrs. Barbara Kurilec

Mr. Keith and Mrs. Maren Kurtz

Ms. Elaine Lamb ’16

Mr. Steven and  
	 Mrs. Cheryl Lambert

Dr. Catherine Lane

Prof. Dale and Mrs. Denise Laux

Mr. James and Mrs. Linda Lavery

Ms. Karen Leak

Ms. Midori Lebron ’10

Ms. Samantha Lee ’17

Mr. Gary and Mrs. Bonnie Lesny

Ms. Michelle Levinson

Mr. Robert and Mrs. Sabrina Lewis

Mr. Louis and Mrs. Tena Liberati

Dr. David and Mrs. Dolly Lineman

Mr. Thomas Lomack and  
	 Ms. Janice James-Lomack ’88

Mr. Jeramie Lopez ’09

Ms. Barbara Lucas

Mr. Joseph Luchsinger ’13

Mr. Jeffrey and Mrs. Elizabeth Luther

Mrs. Sean and Mrs. Susan Lynch

Ms. Christine Lyzen ’17

Mr. Ray and Mrs. Michelle Mahle

Mr. Theodore Makrinos

Ms. Marisa Manocchio

Ms. Shaelin Maresco

Mr. Michael and  
	 Mrs. Michelle Marinis

Mr. Timothy Marshall

Mr. Eric and Mrs. Carla Martin

Mr. Steven Martino

Ms. Joslyn Materna

Mr. Solomon Mathes

Ms. Lauren Mathews

Mr. Jeffrey Mayer ’09

Mr. Terrence Mays

Mr. F. Nelson and  
	 Mrs. Shirley McClimon

Ms. Sheena Burke McConkey ’12

Ms. Megan McCurley

Mr. Kevin and  
	 Mrs. Cathy McDonough

Mr. William McGinley

Mr. Daniel McGrath

Ms. Nicole McKimmy

Ms. Kelley Mell

Mr. Don and Mrs. Sara Messinger

Mr. John and Mrs. Grace Michalakes

Mr. Aaron Mickunas

Ms. Mara Mignogna

Mr. David and Mrs. Rebecca Mihok

Ms. Jennifer Miller

Mr. Rodger Miller ’02

Ms. Angela Miller

Mrs. Ann Miller

Mr. Milos and Mrs. Irena Milosevic

Mr. James Molesky ’93

Ms. Emilie Molkentin ’17

Mr. F. Scott and Mrs. Maura Molnar

Ms. Erin Moore

Ms. Jasmine Moore ’17

Mr. Bruce and Mrs. Maria Mosley

Mr. Frederick and Mrs. Linda Moss

Mr. Shawn and Mrs. Carrie Moss

Mr. Daniel and  
	 Mrs. Elizabeth Mouhlas

Mr. Patrick Murphy

Mr. John Muryn ’13

Ms. Rose Musto

Mrs. Constance Nadolski

Ms. Marisa Nahem

Mr. Robert and  
	 Mrs. Helen Nahigian

Mr. Kenneth and  
	 Mrs. Joceline Nahigian

Mr. Austin Nalepa ’17

Mr. Michael Nanosky ’97 MBA

Mr. Patrick and Mrs. Monica Nash

Ms. Amy Nelson

Ms. Rachel Neuerer

Dr. Julie Newcamp

Ms. Arlayna Newcomer ’17

Mr. Seth Newell

Mr. Michael Newman

Ms. Rosely Nguyen ’03

Mr. Jefferson and Jeannie Niebuhr

Ms. Lynn Nofziger

Mr. Maximilian Nolin ’13

Mr. Jules Noonan ’17

Mr. Frank O’Dell

Dr. John O’Toole

Ms. Kirsten Oehl ’10

Mr. Alfred and  
	 Mrs. Josette Oldenburg

Ms. Martina Oleksiak ’15

Mrs. Sarah Opalach

Ms. Chloe Opperman

Ms. Shannon Ott

Ms. Carol Parasiliti

Mr. Richard Parker ’11 MBA

Mr. Jason Parrett ’12

Mr. Dean Passick

Ms. Lily Pattyn

Ms. Catherine Pembridge ’17

Ms. Jennifer Pennington

Ms. Taylor Pennington Dunkel

Mr. Patrick Peralta ’17

Ms. Alana Perez

Ms. Jessica Perrilliat

Ms. Sharon Peterson

Ms. Alexandra Petrak ’14 MAED

Ms. Mary Phan

Mr. Robert Phillipp ’17 MBA

Mr. Aaron Phillips ’11

Mr. Herb Pleasant ’12 MBA

Ms. Olivia Plunkett

Mr. Charles and Mrs. Debra Polidori

Ms. Olivia Pollack

Ms. Carah Pollmann

Mr. James and Mrs. Kassandra Powers

Mr. Ronald and Mrs. Rose Prasek

Ms. Rebecca Precup ’77

Mr. Matthew ’97 MBA, and  
	 Mrs. Angela Priehl
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Dr. Jaimy and Mr. Patrick Dyer

Mr. Patrick East

Mr. Carl Eckenbrecht

Mr. Dennis and  
	 Mrs. Danielle Edwards

Mr. Richard Evans

Mr. Dwayne and Mrs. Jeanette Ezell

Ms. Rachel Faciana

Ms. Kacey Faix ’17

Mr. Edmund, III and Mrs. Jane Falk

Mr. Dorsey and Mrs. Inda Faught

Ms. Connie Fedor ’68

Dr. Matthew Feinberg

Mr. Mark and Mrs. Judith Feingold

Mr. Jacob Finley ’16 MBA

Ms. Kelsey Fischer

Ms. N. Fisher

Ms. Louise Fiszer

Ms. Samantha Fleming

Ms. Nadine Foley ’17

Mrs. Susan Foley

Mr. Brian Foos

Mr. Brion and Mrs. Joan Ford

Ms. Courtenay Ford ’14

Ms. Betsy Foreman

Mr. Victor ’96 and  
	 Mrs. Stefni Fragapane

Dr. Andrea Franklin

Dr. William Fraser

Ms. Amanda Frazier

Ms. Donna Frederikson-Hamister

Mr. William and  
	 Mrs. Heidi Friedman

Mr. Thomas Fuller ’17

Mr. Eric and Mrs. Kitty Gaenslen

Ms. Morgan Gante

Ms. Siana Garkova ’15 MBA

Mr. William and  
	 Mrs. Kathleen Gaskill

Ms. Jayme Gayheart

Mr. John Gebhardt

Ms. Amanda Getto ’17

Mrs. Lucia Giannetta

Ms. Madeline Gilbert

Mr. John Gilham ’08

Ms. Helen Giomini

Ms. Melissa Girod ’99

Mr. Patrick Glorioso

Ms. Suzy Golz-Freibaum

Dr. Raymond and  
	 Mrs. Laura Gordnier

Mr. Cody Gould

Mr. Anthony Grad ’11

Ms. Rachel Graven ’05

Ms. Hanah Gray

Ms. Kaylee Burke Green ’13

Mr. and Mrs. R.D. Green

Ms. Amber Greene ’09

Mr. Craig Gregory

Mr. Adam Grove ’17

Ms. Grace Guyot

Mr. Thomas and  
	 Mrs. Linda Guzowski

Ms. Rachel Hagemeier

Ms. Delaney Hagy

Ms. Mary Hahn

Ms. Tanya Hales

Mr. Robert and  
	 Mrs. Linda ’81 MAED, Hall

Mr. Christopher ’15 MBA, and  
	 Mrs. Jenifer Halliday

Mr. Eugene and  
	 Mrs. Carole Hamilton

Ms. Shikha Hamilton

Ms. Sharon Hanrahan

Mr. Eric Hanson

Mr. Ian Harmon ’15

Ms. Sandra Harris

Ms. Alice Harris

Ms. Mary Harris

Ms. Jennifer Harris

Mr. Michael Hatgas ’76 MBA

Mr. Brian Haviland

Mr. Anderson Hawes

Ms. Ellen Hawkins

Dr. Gerald Hayes and  
	 Mrs. Sophia Kallergis

Mr. Andrew Henthorn

Mr. Robert Herbst

Mr. Darryl and  
	 Mrs. Lynda Hickman

Mr. Timothy and  
	 Mrs. Kimberly Hoffman

Mr. Jack and Mrs. Joan Holden

Ms. Jessie Holl ’06

Ms. Marnee Hollis

Ms. Candace Hoover ’73

Ms. Tina Horvath

Mr. Donald Hosta ’15

Ms. Elizabeth Hoxby

Ms. Shu-Hui Hsiao

Ms. Jennifer Huey

Ms. Jahne Hupy

Mr. Ralf  and Mrs. Ylda Huther

Ms. Andrea Huther ’17

Ms. Erin Hutzelman

Mr. Brinton Hyde

Mr. Fausto Ildefonso ’17

Mr. Marjaan Jaamey ’04

Mr. Mohammad Jaber ’14

Ms. Laura Jackson

Dr. Gary and  
	 Mrs. Cynthia Jacobs

Ms. Marcy James ’75

Mr. Ronald Jannelli and  
	 Ms. Gwen Heller

Ms. Shannon Jaworski ’17

Mrs. Deanna Jenkins

Mr. Tim Jerome

Mr. Dan and  
	 Mrs. Lee Ann Jindra

Mr. Narinder and  
	 Mrs. Paramjit Johal

Mr. Jeffrey ’79 and  
	 Mrs. Marcia Johnson

Ms. Paige Boughton Johnson ’11

Mr. John ’71 and Mrs. Diane Jones

Mr. Jeffrey and Mrs. Tamra Jones

Ms. Jenna Jones ’17

Dr. Jesse Jones

Mr. Ron and Mrs. Rhonda Jones

Ms. Jeanne Marie Joseph ’91 MBA

Ms. Jocelyn Joseph

Dr. Nicholas and  
	 Mrs. Michele Jouriles

Ms. Rana Jurjus ’15

Ms. Marina Kabalova ’16

Mr. Gary Kader ’94 MBA

Ms. Elyse Kaderli

Mr. Yash-Deep Kahai

Mr. John Kander

Mrs. Tracy Kaplan

Ms. Emily Kardamis

Mr. Thomas Kasper ’15

Mr. Edward and  
	 Mrs. Mary Beth Kelley

Ms. Theodora Kelley

Mr. Elliot Kennel

Mrs. Anita Kidd

Mr. James, Jr. and  
	 Mrs. Donna Kingston

Ms. Sherilyn Klatt

Mr. William and  
	 Mrs. Constance Klenoshek

Ms. Brianna Kljun ’17

Ms. Riley Kmet

Dr. Kent and Mrs. Lola Knauer

Ms. Stephanie Knezevic ’15

Mr. Earl and Mrs. Lesia Knipfer

Mr. James and Mrs. Sandra Koenig

Ms. Joy Koratzanis

Ms. Mary Kovach ’99

Mr. Bryan Kovalchik and  
	 Mrs. Chandra Lynch

Mr. Joseph Kowalski

Ms. Natalie Kreft ’16

Ms. Alayna Kudlaty

Mr. Scott Kunkel

Ms. Laurel Kunkel

Young Alumni Giving Society
The Baldwin Wallace Young Alumni Giving Society 
celebrates graduates of the last decade (under the age 
of 40) who while navigating life post-college have also 
generously contributed to the University at the following 
leadership levels:  Class of 2006-2010: $240+
                                      Class of 2011-2015: $120+

Mr. Christopher Ameen ’13
Mr. Bradley Bailey ’12
Mr. Stanley Ball ’08
Mr. Promis Cabbil ’12
Mr. Corey ’07 and  
	 Mrs. Elizabeth ’07 Clay
Mr. Paul ’11 and Mrs. Amanda Crego
Mr. David and  
	 Mrs. Christina ’10 Fagan
Mr. Dustin Heslep ’07
Ms. Jennifer Jouriles ’16

Mrs. Beth Starling Keck ’11 MBA
Ms. Kirsten Larson ’11
Mr. Matthew Long ’11
Ms. Emily Lowe ’11
Mr. Joshua ’12 and Mrs. Yana  
	 Maimin ’12, ’12 MBA, Leonard
Mr. Cory McComas ’13, ’13 MBA
Ms. Rebecca Rogg ’12
Miss Allison Smith ’13, ’13 MBA
Mr. Kevin Soflkiancs ’09, ’09 MBA

843 donors contributed to the 2017 Big Give, BW’s annual day of  giving, raising more 
than $211,000 in 24 hours.



IMPACT 
2016–17 : 100% of  2017 graduates of  the master’s progam in Speech-Language Pathology 

passed their professional exam and are now employed in their profession.

Corporate and Foundation Gifts
We thank the following corporations, foundations and  
organizations for supporting Baldwin Wallace University 
with gifts of $500 and more.

Anonymous (2)

The AT&T Inc. Fund at  
	 The Cleveland Foundation

The Abington Foundation

Al Koran Temple A.A.O.N.M.S.

Alpha Delta Kappa Ohio ETA

Arconic Foundation

The Burton D. Morgan  
	 Foundation

Carmel Quintero  
	 Financial Services

The Char and Chuck Fowler  
	 Family Foundation

The Cleveland Foundation

Cleveland Sportservice

The George W. Codrington  
	 Charitable Foundation

Cohen & Company, Ltd.

Community Foundation of   
	 Lorain County

Compass Consulting Services, LLC

Cuyahoga Arts and Culture

ESPA, LLC

The Fenn Educational Fund at  
	 The Cleveland Foundation

Friends of  the BW Conservatory  
	 of  Music

Harry K. Fox & Emma R. Fox  
	 Charitable Foundation

Gerhard Foundation, Inc.

The William R. Hill  
	 Charitable Fund

Home Depot Foundation

John Huntington Fund  
	 For Education

Institute for Learning in  
	 Retirement at BW

Martha Holden Jennings  
	 Foundation

Elroy J. Kulas Foundation

Kulas Foundation

Laboratory Corporation  
	 of  America

Laub Foundation

Lincoln Electric Foundation

Maloney & Novotny LLC

The Margaret Clark Morgan  
	 Foundation

Maya Mexican Restaurant

Arthur B. McBride Sr. Family  
	 Foundation

Ronald McDonald House  
	 Charities of  NE Ohio, Inc.

Medical Mutual of  Ohio

Merkle Foundation

Mike’s Bar & Grille

Mt. Sinai Health Care  
	 Foundation

Mu Phi Epsilon Music Fraternity,  
	 Cleveland Alumni Chapter

Murch Foundation

The Myeloma Foundation

The Nord Family Foundation

Nordson Corporation Foundation

Ohio Foundation of  Independent 
	  Colleges

The Ralph M. Parsons  
	 Foundation

Elisabeth Severance Prentiss  
	 Foundation

Presser Foundation

Philip E. and Carole R. Ratcliffe  
	 Foundation, Inc.

The Reinberger Foundation

Sisters of  Charity Foundation  
	 of  Cleveland

The Kent H. Smith  
	 Charitable Trust

Society For Information  
	 Management

Student Veterans of  America

Swordspoint Foundation, Inc.

Terry Family Talent Foundation

Union Home Foundation, Inc.

United Way of  Greater Cleveland

VFW of  Ohio Charities  
	 Post 6676

Thomas H. White Foundation,  
	 A KeyBank Trust

Wrestlers In Business Network,  
	 Cleveland Chapter

Zilber Family Foundation

IMPACT 
2016–17 : 25 consecutive winning seasons as head coach of  the Yellow Jacket women’s basketball  

team earned Coach Cheri Harrer a spot in the Ohio Basketball Hall of  Fame.
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Mr. Donald and  
	 Mrs. Marianne Villwock

Mr. Timothy Volkmann

Mr. Ray Vyhnalek ’88

Ms. Elizabeth Wagner

Mr. Byron Wallace ’75

Ms. Jillian Wallace

Ms. Toni Ward ’08

Dr. Marc and Mrs. Julie Weagraff

Ms. Lois Weber ’63

Mr. Steven Welch

Mr. Stanley and Mrs. Sally Wertheim

Ms. Nancy West

Ms. Crystal Westbrook ’17

Ms. Kimberly Wheeler-Dunlevy

Ms. Erika Whitesel ’16

Ms. Sierra Wick ’17

Ms. Linda Wilin

Ms. Rachel Wilkie

Ms. Alexis Wilkinson

Mr. Henry Williams and  
	 Ms. Kim Hester Williams

Mr. Michael Winer ’04

Ms. Lisa Wirt ’15

Mr. Patrick Woller

Ms. Michelle Wood ’04

Mr. Marshall Wymore

Mr. John and Mrs. Sylvia Yankey

Mr. Ryan York

Mr. Tallie and  
	 Mrs. Carolyn ’99 MBA, Young

Mr. Jeff Zadroga

Mr. Maximilian ’08 and  
	 Mrs. Chrissy Zart

Dr. Stephanie Zaugg

Ms. Cassandra Zelch ’15

Mr. Brian and  
	 Dr. Cynthia ’13 MBA, Zelis

Mr. Kane Zellers

Mr. Caleb Zinn

Mr. Zachary Zito

Ms. Nicole Zuchelli

Ms. Audrey Zybura ’16

First-time donors, continued

Mrs. Jessica Pringle

Mr. Michael Quiring

Ms. Ellen Rabe

Ms. Elizabeth Radkiewicz

Mr. John and Mrs. Georgann Raney

Ms. Michelle Range

Mr. Ronald Rasmus

Ms. Josephine Rasoamampionona ’16 
	  MAED

Mr. Scott and Mrs. Stacey Raymond

Ms. Samantha Ream-Kissel

Dr. Michael Reep ’93 and  
	 Mr. Wyatt Clark

Dr. Stephanie Richman

Mr. Robert and Mrs. Michelle Ricker

Mr. Zachary Ricker

Ms. Kathryn Rider

Ms. Lucille Riley

Mr. Patrick Riley

Mr. Angelo and Mrs. Bonnie Ritson

Ms. Marge Rivingston

Mrs. Eve Roberts

Ms. Imani Robinson

Ms. Nautica Rogers ’15

Mr. William Rohrbach ’17

Ms. Emily Roll ’06

Mrs. Connie Romig

Mrs. Cris Romito

Mr. John and Mrs. Janet Rossborough

Mr. Craig Rowley

Mr. Kib Runkle ’17

Mr. Glen and Mrs. Kimberlee Russell

Ms. Jamie Ryan ’12, ’14 MBA

Dr. Harry and Mrs. Rita Rzepka

Mrs. Ellen Sabiers

Ms. Kirandeep Sadhra

Dr. Nadia Sahely

Mrs. Mary Sambuco

Mr. Akeem Santos ’17

Mr. Michael Sanzere

Ms. Jo Suzanne Sargeant

Ms. Courtney Sargent

Mr. Douglas Schaefer

Ms. Mary Ann Scheiman ’17

Mr. Joseph and Mrs. Shay Schill

Mr. Harvey Schmidt

Mr. Thomas Schrader ’12 MBA

Mr. Timothy Schule

Ms. Kayla Schuller ’17

Mr. Greg and Mrs. Anne Schwartz

Ms. Victoria Scozzaro ’14

Ms. Avra Shaprio

Dr. Brian and Mrs. Lisa Shaw

Mr. Thomas Sheehan

Ms. Risha Shine

Ms. Susan Shloss ’82

Mr. David and Mrs. Leanne Shofi

Ms. Ryan Simmons

Ms. Kayla Sintic ’17

Ms. Faith Sloop

Ms. Hope Sloop

Mr. Steven Slutzky

Ms. Valerie Smart ’12

Ms. Alison Smith ’12

Mr. Duane Smith

Mrs. Nannette Smith

Mr. Richard and Mrs. Joan Smith 

Mr. Steven and Mrs. Karen Smith

Mr. William Smith ’15 MBA

Mr. Jacob Smith

Mr. Ken and Mrs. Dottie Snow

Ms. Deborah Sorenson ’11

Mr. Edward Sostek

Mr. Darin and Mrs. Susan Spalti

Mr. Peter Spearing ’97

Ms. Jane Steger

Mr. Thomas and Mrs. Nancy Steiger

Mr. Arthur and  
	 Mrs. Theresia Steinmetz

Mr. Joseph Steinmetz ’55

Ms. Brianna Stephens

Mr. David Stilson and  
	 Ms. Sharon Furey-Stilson

Ms. Sharon Stiner

Mr. Patrick Stitts ’15

Ms. Kay Stonefelt ’60

Ms. Nicole Stotler ’06

Ms. Sarah Strasinger

Ms. Laura Stringer ’11

Ms. Caitlin Sukalac

Ms. Cheryl Sumser

Mr. Mitchell Supan ’13

Mr. Dale and Mrs. Lori Surbaugh

Mr. Tyson and  
	 Mrs. Shannon ’98 Swank

Mr. Louis and Mrs. Mary Syroney

Ms. Rifah Tamannah

Mr. Reginald and Mrs. Lillian Tate

Mrs. Phyllis Taylor

Ms. Ashley Terrago

Mr. Todd and Mrs. Julie Thompson

Mr. William Thompson ’94 MBA

Mr. Dwyane Thompson

Ms. Linda Thompson

Mr. Gene Thrall

Ms. Lauren Tidmore

Mr. Alan and Mrs. Carrie Tofig

Mr. Deandre Travis

Ms. Maggie Treelisky

Ms. Jewel Trsek

Mr. Nicholas Trubee

Mr. Mason Yes

Mrs. Marina Tsentr

Ms. Allison Tura ’17

Mr. Robert and Mrs. Jennifer Tutko

Mr. Paul and  
	 Mrs. Jeannie ’98 Vassanelli

Ms. Araria Vaz ’17

Mr. Camilo Villa ’09

Mr. Thomas and Mrs. Ginny Villwock

Matching Gifts
We thank the following companies for matching employees’ 
gifts to Baldwin Wallace University:

Anonymous (2)

AT&T Corporation

Ball Corporation

Bridgestone Americas, Inc.

Citizens Financial Group, Inc.

Dr. Reddy’s Laboratories Inc.

Dow Chemical Company

Eaton Corporation

Ernst & Young

FirstEnergy Corporation

FM Global

General Electric Company

IBM Corporation

Illinois Tool Works, Inc.

Johnson & Johnson

KeyBank Corporation

Knowledgeworks Foundation

Laboratory Corporation  
   of  America

Lubrizol Corporation

Marathon Oil Corporation

Nissan

Nordson Corporation

Norfolk Southern Corp.

OEConnection, LLC

PNC Financial Services Group

Procter & Gamble Co. Inc.

Progressive Corp.

Public Service Company of   
  New Mexico (PNM)

Rockwell Automation, Inc.

Sanofi-Aventis

Sherwin-Williams Company

The J. M. Smucker Company

Verizon

Wolfe Associates, Inc.

Xerox Corporation
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The Heritage Society
Membership in The Heritage Society recognizes all will 
commitments, life income gifts, trusts, life insurance and 
other planned gift arrangements.  Baldwin Wallace is 
grateful to these members for their confidence in the future 
of the University. New members to the Society in the  
2016-17 year are indicated by italics.

Anonymous (62 members)

Mr. Mark and The Honorable  
	 Gillian Abramson

Mrs. Sophie Albrecht*

Mr. Richard Allen

Mr. Thomas Altvater

Ms. Jeanette Anders

Mrs. Norma Andrisek*

Mr. Rex* and Mrs. Helen Ankrom

Mr. George and Mrs. Jo Asadorian

Mr. Peter and Mrs. Barbara Avrea

Mr. William* and  
	 Mrs. Margaret* Bachtel

Mr. Aaron Baldwin

Dr. Laird and Mrs. Dorothy* Barber

Dr. Gerald and Mrs. Carol Barnett

Mr. Warren* and Mrs. Margaret Barr

Mr. Burdette* and Mrs. Rose* Barth

Mr. Clyde and Mrs. Gail Bartter

Mr. John Basalla

Mr. Larry Beck

Mr. Charles and Mrs. Mary Becker

Mr. David and Mrs. Patricia Beckman

Dr. John* and Mrs. Joanne* Beeghly

Mr. Jess* and Mrs. Juliana Bell

Mr. Clifford Bemis

Mr. David and Mrs. Shirley Benson

Mrs. Rebecca Berg

Mr. Beach* and Mrs. Esther* Berger

Ms. Susan Bixler

Mr. Donald and Mrs. Elaine Bogus

Dr. Lawrence and Mrs. Bonnie Boram

Ms. Sue Borland

Dr. Laura “Kris” Bosworth

Dr. James and Mrs. Roberta Boucher

Mrs. Nancy Boulter

Mr. Larry and Mrs. Juliana Bowen

Mr. Larry Bowman

Mr. George and Mrs. Francele* Boyer

Mr. Curt and  
	 Mrs. Donna Marie Brown

Dr. Harry J. Bury

Mr. Brian* and Mrs. Donna Cantlin

Mr. Willard and Mrs. Donna Carmel

Mr. James and Mrs. Suzanne Carter

Mrs. Carol Cash

Mrs. Linda Caster and  
	 Mr. George Zolnai

Mr. John* and Mrs. Marjorie* Chance

Mr. Lee and Mrs. Loretta Chaplin

Mr. Garrett and  
	 Mrs. Margaret* Clapp

Mr. G. Michael and Mrs. Susan Clark

Ms. Loretta Clark

Mr. Elton and Mrs. Wilda* Coleman

Mr. Thomas Conger

Mr. John and Mrs. Maxine Cookston

Mr. John and Mrs. Clara* Corogin

Dr. Victoria Covington

Ms. Roberta Cripps

Dr. Robert and  
	 Mrs. Jacquelyn Crissman

Mr. Ryan Cross

Mr. James Crouse

Dr. Jean* and Mrs. Gloria Crum

Mr. Earl* and  
	 Mrs. Ruby Cunningham

Mr. Clinton and Mrs. Deborah Cuny

Dr. Mark Curley

Dr. James and Mrs. Persis Currens

Mr. John and Mrs. Ann Dahne

Mr. Eric* and Mrs. Barbara Dalheim

Ms. M. Jean Dankosky

Mr. Kevin and  
	 Mrs. Christine Davenport

Mr. James and Mrs. Jane Davidson

Miss Jane Delcamp

Mr. Gerald and  
	 Mrs. Marilyn Deucher

Ms. Leah Dey

Mr. Walter, Jr. and  
	 Mrs. Marilyn Dickhaut

Mr. Paul and Mrs. Norma Diedrich

Mr. Charles Dietrich, Jr.

Mr. John and Mrs. Heidi DiGennaro

Miss Norma Dolezal

Mr. Larry Douglas and  
	 Ms. Gayle Birdsall

The Honorable Michael Dovilla

Mr. Patrick and Mrs. Daryl Dunlavy

Mr. Robert* and  
	 Mrs. Shirley Egleston

Mr. Harlow and Mrs. Judy* Eichler

Mr. Lee* and  
	 Mrs. Mary Louise Ellsworth

Mr. Howard and Mrs. Shirley Engle

Mr. Edward and Mrs. Michele Fabian

Dr. John Farrell

Mr. Hal and Mrs. Agnes Fausnaugh

Mr. Kenneth and  
	 Mrs. Ann Felderman

Mr. Guy Fisher

Mr. Seth* and Mrs. Joan Fitchet

Dr. Richard* and Mrs. Joyce Fleming

Mr. Richard and Mrs. Cleda Fletcher

Dr. Joseph Flood and  
	 Dr. Jeanne Likins 

Mr. Joseph Florian*

Dr. K.V. Gopalakrishna and  
	 Mrs. Alayne Fodor-Gopalakrishna

Mr. Paul* and Mrs. Julie* Foster

Rev. Paul and Mrs. Beverly Froman

Miss Linda Gardner

Mr. Paul* and Mrs. Mary* Gensler

Mr. Henry* and  
	 Mrs. Valerie* Gerstenberger

Dr. Daniel and  
	 Mrs. Rosemarie Grabski

Dr. Albert* and Mrs. Louise Gray

Mr. James, Jr. and  
	 Mrs. Barbara Greetham

Mr. Thomas and Mrs. Sara Grimm

Mr. Harold and  
	 Mrs. Alma Gene Guenther

Dr. Donald and Mrs. Ruth Hagen

Mr. William and Mrs. Dorothy Halasz

Mr. Mack and Mrs. Mary Hamblen

Mr. Charles* and Mrs. Carol Hamblet

Mr. William* and  
	 Mrs. Janice Hamilton

Dr. Michael and Mrs. Barbara Hanna

Mr. Fredric* and Dr. Patricia Harf

Mr. William* and Mrs. Lenore Harris

Mr. George* and Mrs. Ruth Hartzell

Mrs. Louise Harvey

Mr. Walter and  
	 Mrs. Nancy Hasenmueller

Mr. James* and Mrs. Altha Hayes

Mr. Bruce Heckman and  
	 Ms. Ann Cooper

Mr. Widing* and Mrs. Mary Hedberg

Mr. David and Mrs. Andrea Helms

Miss Jill Herrick

Mr. Robert Herbst 

Dr. John* and Mrs. Janice Heter

Mr. Lyle and Dr. Andrea Hill

Mr. Ted and Mrs. Janice Hlavaty

Mr. William and  
	 Mrs. Christine Hodder

Mr. Richard and  
	 Mrs. Christine Holdrup

Mr. John and Mrs. Georgia* Hook

Ms. Mary Jane Horton

Dr. James and Dr. Mary Houston

Dr. Michael and Mrs. Karen Hritz

IMPACT 
2016–17 : 90% of  2016 graduates were employed or enrolled in graduate or professional schools 

one year after graduation.
IMPACT 
2016–17 : 30%  of  first-year students in the incoming class of  2017 came from outside the 

state of  Ohio.
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celebrates the Cherrys’ long careers 
as artists and piano faculty at BW’s 
Conservatory of  Music. The scholar-
ship supports piano majors in good 
academic standing with  
demonstrated artistic potential. 

The Ward and Miriam Jones  
	 Scholarship 
Established by Ward ’55* and  
Miriam ’56 Jones, both proud BW 
alumni, this scholarship supports 
students majoring in engineering and 
natural sciences with demonstrated 
financial need. 

The David Malicky Ph.D.  
	 Memorial Scholarship 
Former BW president Dr. Neal  
Malicky established this scholarship  
with the support of  family and friends 
to honor the memory of  his son, 
David, who passed away in 2017. 
With a Ph.D. in engineering, David 

Endowed Funds Established in 2016-2017
Named and endowed funds provide lasting support to 
BW programs and student scholarships. Funds are fully 
endowed when they reach the new level of $50,000 and 
provide support to BW in perpetuity. 

The Thomas S. Altvater ’85 
	 Scholarship 
Thomas Alvater ’85 established this 
scholarship to support the future 
generation of  BW MBA students who 
do not receive financial support from 
employers to pursue advanced degrees.

The Richard Bement ’64  
	 Scholarship 
To honor the memory of  her late 
cousin, Richard Bement ’64, a  
secondary science teacher in the 
Strongsville Public Schools, and his 
mother, Donna ’31, Jane Delcamp ’67 
established this scholarship to  
support BW students with  
demonstrated financial need.

The Lynne and George 
	 Cherry Piano Scholarship 
Established by Nathan Cherry,  
Lynne and George’s son, the Lynne 
and George Cherry Piano Scholarship 

was a scholar with varied interests 
and enthusiasm for learning. The 
scholarship will support graduates of  
Berea-Midpark High School who plan 
to major in STEM subjects at BW.

The Dr. Maria G. Marin  
	 Memorial Scholarship 
Dr. Maria G. Marin, an inspiring  
and passionate professor of  Spanish, 
passed away unexpectedly in 2016. 
This scholarship, initiated by her 
family and friends, recognizes an 
outstanding Spanish major who  
demonstrates academic excellence  
and innovative scholarship.

The Martin Family  
	 Scholarship Endowment 
Established by BW Trustee Reverend 
David Martin and his wife Jeanne, this 
scholarship supports BW students with  
demonstrated financial need. 

The Scott ’90 and Julie  
	 Mawaka Scholarship 
Established by Scott Mawaka ’90 and 
his wife Julie, this scholarship supports 
BW Conservatory of  Music students 
with piano as their primary instrument. 

The Walter H. Meixner  
	 Scholarship 
To honor his adoptive father’s passion 
for the BW Bach Festival, Dennis 
Taylor established this scholarship 
supporting BW Conservatory students 
with financial need. 

The Vincent K. Petrella  
	 Scholarship 
Established by BW Trustee Vince 
Petrella ’82, this scholarship supports 
business majors with financial need.

The Dorothy Potosnak Sotak  
	 Vocal Scholarship 
Established by Eileen Sotak ’97 and 
William Kessler to honor the memory 
of  Eileen’s mother Dorothy and her 
love of  music, this scholarship supports 
vocal music majors from Cuyahoga 
County who demonstrate talent, 
promise as artists and financial need.

The Robert V. Zito ’49  
	 Scholarship 
Established through an estate gift and 
memorial gifts from family and friends 
after Bob passed away in early 2017, 
the scholarship supports students with 
financial need from Cuyahoga or 
Lake County, Ohio.

Mr. Jason and Mrs. Ann Hull

Ms. Virginia Humberger

Mr. William and  
	 Mrs. Mary Lou Hunger

Mr. Richard* and Mrs. Ruth Ihde 

Mr. Russell, Jr. and Mrs. Jane* Jacobs

Miss Virginia Jennings

Mr. Charles* and Mrs. Lois Johnson

Mr. Walter and Mrs. Carol Johnson

Mr. Ward and Mrs. Miriam Jones

Mrs. Charlotte Karson-Daiber

Mr. William* and Mrs. Claire Keleher

Mr. Andrew Killian

Mr. Richard and  
	 Mrs. Audrey Kiplinger

Mr. Felix* and  
	 Mrs. Dorothy Klimczak

Mr. Steven* and Mrs. Sharon Koenig

Mr. John and Mrs. Karen Kolozvary 

Mr. Thomas Konkoly and  
	 Mr. David Soltesz*

Mr. Merle and  
	 Mrs. Jane* Koppenhafer

Mr. Peter Kramarczuk

Mr. Andrew LaBadie and  
	 Dr. Daniel Brelsford

Mr. David and Dr. Brandi LaBanc

Mr. William and Mrs. Diane Lacey

Mr. James and Mrs. Nancy Lang

Mrs. Helen Larson

Mr. Weber Lauh

Dr. Anthony and Mrs. Patricia Lauria

Mr. Gene and Mrs. Susan Lazuta

Mr. Dwight Leedy

Mr. Jacob Lengler

Mr. Donald Levy

Mr. Gilbert* and Mrs. DeV Lewis

Mr. John and Mrs. Catharine Lewis

Mr. Thomas and  
	 Mrs. Margaret Limbert

Mr. Rollin* and  
	 Mrs. Leda Linderman

Mr. James and Mrs. Dianna Lindsay

Mr. Richard* and Mrs. Jeanne Link

Mr. Robert and Mrs. Maureen Lorenz

Mr. Bob* and Mrs. Joan Lowry

Mr. Christopher Lytle and  
	 Mrs. Sarah McCann

Ms. Carole Maatz

Rev. Richard Macha

Mr. Theodore* and Ms. JoAn Male

Dr. Neal and Mrs. Margi* Malicky

Mr. James* and  
	 Mrs. Patricia* Manning
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IMPACT 
2016–17 : 4,550  alumni, parents, faculty, staff, students and friends gave to BW in 2016–17. 

All gifts, regardless of  size, are meaningful to students. For a complete list of  
donors, go to www.bw.edu/giving/thank-you.
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YOUR GIFT TO BW EQUIPS  
OUR STUDENT-ATHLETES FOR SUCCESS

It takes more than just talent, passion and drive to be a successful Yellow  

Jacket athlete. It takes the fresh uniforms, reliable equipment and  

transportation to competition that your gift to the Baldwin Wallace Annual 

Fund can provide. Here are a few examples of how your generosity equips  

our students for success on the playing field: 

Thank you for ensuring our students are well-equipped for competition. 

Make your gift to the Annual Fund today.

www.bw.edu/giving

Mr. William and Mrs. Judith Marin

Rev. Dr. Russell and  
	 Mrs. Ellen Martin

Mr. Robert and Mrs. Anita* May

Mr. Donald* and Mrs. Lavina Mayer

Mr. John and Mrs. Patricia McClure

Mr. Thomas and Mrs. Carol McGill

The Honorable Graydon and  
	 Mrs. Mary Ellen McKee

Mr. Donald and  
	 Mrs. Jeanene* McMath

Mr. Carlos and Mrs. Katherine Melo

Mr. Eugene Miller

Mr. Robert* and Mrs. Joanne Miller

Mr. Samuel and Mrs. Maria Miller

Mr. Nicholas and Mrs. Susan Mimken

Mr. Robert* and Mrs. Judy Minium

Mr. Steven and Mrs. Dolly* Minter

Mr. Robert Mizer

Mr. Gene and Mrs. Mollie Molnar

Mr. Ralph Moody

Mr. G. David and Mrs. Ruth* Moon

Ms. Janet Moses

Mr. Stephen and Mrs. Sharon Moss

Mr. Steven* and Mrs. Lois Mueller

Miss Ruth Muntis

Mr. Richard and Mrs. Jane Nash

Mr. Don and Mrs. Joanne Norenberg

Dr. David and Mrs. Kay Norris

Mr. Richard* and  
	 Mrs. Linda O’Connor

Ms. Carol Olson

Mr. William* and Mrs. Patricia Patton

Dr. Daniel Pavsek

Mr. Richard* and Mrs. Carol Pearson

Mr. Henry* and Mrs. Alice Perkins

Dr. Glenn* and  
	 Mrs. Marie* Peterjohn

Ms. Shannon Peterka

Ms. Dorothy Peters

Mr. Clarence and  
	 Mrs. Carolyn* Peterson

Ms. Marilyn Peterson

Ms. Dawn Pierce

Mr. Robert and Mrs. Tania Pleischl

Mr. Richard and  
	 Mrs. Barbara* Popeney

Prof. David Prok

Mr. Ronald and Mrs. Karen Pyles

Dr. Frederick* and  
	 Mrs. Carol Rakowsky

Mr. James Ramey

Mr. George Randa

Mr. Thomas and  
	 Mrs. Helen Rathburn

Mrs. Allison Rau

Mr. John Reeks*

Mr. Hugh and Dr. Rebecca Reeves

Mr. Christopher Reid and  
	 Mrs. Randi Thompson

Mr. Charles Reutiman

Mr. Don and Mrs. Anita* Reynolds

Mr. Franklin Rice and  
	 Mrs. Bonnie Brewster Rice

Dr. Thomas* and  
	 Mrs. Judith Riemenschneider

Mr. James and Mrs. Jean Robejsek

Mr. Timothy and  
	 Mrs. Margaret Robinson

Dr. James and Mrs. Judith* Rocks

Dr. Richard Rodda and  
	 Mrs. Janet Curry

Mr. Ernest* and Mrs. Beatrice Rothel

Mr. Gordon Roy

Mr. William Sano and  
	 Mr. Paul Hillson

Mr. Raymond* and  
	 Mrs. Florence Sarles

Miss Rose Schalla

Mr. Steven Schecter and  
	 Mrs. Elizabeth Dery

Mr. Edward and  
	 Mrs. Marlene Schenk

Rev. Charles and  
	 Mrs. Marion* Schepel

Mr. Robert Schrade

Mr. Roger Schulte

Mr. Walter* and Mrs. Marna Schulz

Miss Martha Schwarz

Mr. Thomas and  
	 Mrs. Jacquelin Seddon

Mr. Thomas and Mrs. Bonnie Sharp

Mr. Lawrence Sklenka

Ms. Rosemarie Kaczor Sklenka

Dr. Calvin and Mrs. Lorraine Smith

Ms. Deborah Smith and  
	 Ms. Elaine Bennethum

Mr. Eddie Smith

Mr. John David and Mrs. Sylvia Smith

Mr. Dale and  
	 Mrs. D. Lauren Smithandrews

Mrs. Doris Snedeker

Mr. John Southard

Ms. Margaret Southard

Dr. Dan and Mrs. Cynthia Spengler

Mr. Del* and Mrs. Anne Spitzer

Mr. Randolph and Mrs. Nancy Spoth

Mr. William and  
	 Mrs. Geraldine* Stanley

Mr. Gregory Stark

Mr. Robert and  
	 Mrs. Roz Estes Stearns

Mr. Frank* and Mrs. Donna Steingass

Mr. William Stewart and  
	 Mr. Peter Laugesen

Mr. Rudolph and Prof. Suzanne Strew

Mr. John Suchan*

Mr. Don and Mrs. Sandra Sullivan

Mrs. Donna Sullivan

Mr. William and  
	 Mrs. Pamela Summers

Dr. Frederick* and  
	 Mrs. Patricia Suppes

Mr. Allan and Dr. Georgia Swanson

Mr. Donald and  
	 Mrs. M. Dawn* Swegan

Mr. James and  
	 Mrs. Jacquelyn Taggart

Mr. Allen and Mrs. Ruth Theis

Mr. Ted and Mrs. Irene Theodore

Mr. Roy and Mrs. Carol* Thomas

Dr. Carol A. Thompson

Mr. Willard* and Mrs. Carol Tidyman

Mr. George and Mrs. Judith Trever

Mr. Thomas and Mrs. Diane Tyrrell

Ms. Jane Urban

Mr. Kurt and Mrs. Nancy Utterback

Dr. Evangelo and  
	 Mrs. Karen Vagianos

Mr. Charles and  
	 Mrs. Jeanette VanDeMotter

Mr. Donald* and  
	 Mrs. Madelon VanDeusen

Mr. Steven Vargo

Rev. Ginny Vigrass

Mr. Michael and  
	 Mrs. Suzanne Walczak

Mr. John* and Mrs. Isobel Wayrick

Mr. John and Mrs. Sharon Weber

Dr. Jeffrey West

Rev. Paul Whipple

Dr. Edward and Mrs. Diane White

Ms. Rebecca White

Mr. Fred* and  
	 Mrs. Marguerite* Wilder

Mr. Roy and Mrs. Margaret* Williams

Miss Joan Wilson

Mr. Robert* and Mrs. Julia Wilson

Mrs. Phyllis Swartz Wilson

Mr. Thomas* and  
	 Mrs. Carolyn* Wilson

Ms. Ann Wolf

Dr. Joseph and  
	 Mrs. Jaquelin Yavornitzky

Mr. James* and Mrs. Betty Yochim

Mr. Kenneth and Mrs. Trula Yoshino

Mr. Vincent* and  
	 Mrs. Laurene Young

Mr. John and Mrs. Betty Zak

Mr. Robert* and Mrs. Irene Zito $595 
Game day expenses per player 
(travel, lodging and food)

$50 
Eye protection

$130 
Stick

$75 
Jersey tank

$25/12 
Lacrosse balls

$75 
Game skirt

$539 
15-gallon drum of 
laundry detergent

$265 
Helmet

$299 
Shoulder pads

$105 
Jersey

$105 
Game pants

$70 
Football

The Heritage Society, continued
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Steve Boesel ’68		
Sarasota, Florida

Don Bogus ’69		   
Williamsburg, Virginia

George Boyer ’51		
Jamestown, Rhode Island

Paul Carleton ’70		
Shaker Heights, Ohio

Bill Carmel ’52		   
Bay Village, Ohio

Paul Clark ’81		
Shaker Heights, Ohio

Pam Connolly ’71		
Long Boat Key, Florida

Robin Cottingham	 ’79, ’96	  
University Heights, Ohio

Tim Cowen ’80		
Ashland, Ohio

Ryan Cross ’97		
Bratenahl, Ohio

Jim Davidson ’58		
Newton Square, Pennsylvania

Rich Desich		   
Bay Village, Ohio

Agnes Dover ’76		   
Alexandria, Virginia

Lutul Farrow ’98		
Strongsville, Ohio

Gina France		
Medina, Ohio

Bennett Gaines ’75		
Richfield, Ohio

Dan Hagen ’77		
Brecksville, Ohio

John Hoyt ’67		   
Allison Park, Pennsylvania 

John Kropf ’65		   
Orrville, Ohio

Debra Lyons ’94		
Westfield Center, Ohio

Nora Mahoney ’10		
Cleveland, Ohio

David Martin 		
Lakeside, Ohio

Wade Massad ’89		
Rocky River, Ohio

Randell McShepard ’86		
Beachwood, Ohio

Ed Napoleon ’75		
Strongsville, Ohio

Peter Neffenger ’77		
Arlington, Virginia 

Steve Nobil ’69		
Aurora, Ohio

Paul Pendleton 		
Sagamore Hills, Ohio

Vince Petrella ’82		
Westlake, Ohio

Charles Rotuno ’86		
Wooster, Ohio

Mark Summers ’75		
Avon Lake, Ohio

Bill Summers ’72		
Rocky River, Ohio

Beth Swailes ’65		
Oxford, Ohio

Donna Zapis Thomas ’84		
Rocky River, Ohio

Jim Thomas ’58		   
Los Angeles, California

Lee Thomas ’76		
Gates Mills, Ohio

Floyd Trouten ’80		
Strongsville, Ohio

Michael Vadini ’83		
Charlotte, North Carolina

Tom Waltermire 		
Akron, Ohio

Susan Zanetti ’91, ’96		
Bay Village, Ohio

Chris Zito ’80		
Rocky River, Ohio

Baldwin Wallace University 
Board of  Trustees


